

THE CITY RECORD

Official Journal of The City of New York

Printed on paper containing

VOLUME CXLI NUMBER 30

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 2014

PRICE \$4.00

THE CITY RECORD

TABLE OF CONTENTS				
PUBLIC HEARINGS & MEETINGS				
Brooklyn Public Library				
City Planning Commission				
Community Boards				
Design Commission				
Equal Employment Practices				
Commission				
Transportation				
PROPERTY DISPOSITION				
Citywide Administrative Services 330				

Office of Citywide Purchasing
Housing Preservation and Development .330
Police
PROCUREMENT
Administration for Children's Services $$ 331
Citywide Administrative Services331
Office of Citywide Purchasing $\dots 331$
Vendor Lists
Design and Construction
Contracts
Education
Contracts and Purchasing

Environmental Protection		
Health and Hospitals Corporation $\dots331$		
Health and Mental Hygiene		
Finance		
Housing Authority		
Parks and Recreation		
Capital Projects		
School Construction Authority		
Contracts		
Procurement		
AGENCY PUBLIC HEARINGS		

AGENCY RULES
Office of Administrative Trials and
Hearings
Buildings
Taxi and Limousine Commission
SPECIAL MATERIALS
Housing Preservation and Development .333
Mayor's Office of Contract Services 334
Parks and Recreation
Changes in Personnel
LATE NOTICE
Queens Borough President
READER'S GUIDE

THE CITY RECORD

BILL DE BLASIO, Mayor

STACEY CUMBERBATCH, Commissioner, Department of Citywide Administrative Services. **ELI BLACHMAN,** Editor of The City Record.

Published Monday through Friday, except legal holidays by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services of the City of New York under Authority of Section 1066 of the New York City Charter.

Subscription–\$500 a year; daily, \$4.00 a copy (\$5.00 by mail) Periodicals Postage Paid at New York, N.Y. POSTMASTER: Send address changes to THE CITY RECORD, 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10007 - 1602

Editorial Office

Subscription Changes/Information 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor New York N.Y. 10007-1602 Telephone (212) 386-0055

The City of New York Home Page provides Internet access via the world wide web to THE DAILY CITY RECORD http://www.nyc.gov/cityrecord

1 Centre Street, 17th Floor New York N.Y. 10007-1602 Telephone (212) 386-0055

PUBLIC HEARINGS AND MEETINGS

See Also: Procurement; Agency Rules

BROOKLYN PUBLIC LIBRARY

PUBLIC HEARINGS

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that in accordance with Section 201-204 (inclusive) of the New York State Eminent Domain Procedure Law ("EDPL"), a public hearing will be held by the Brooklyn Public Library, on behalf of the City of New York in connection with the acquisition of the branch library located at 6802 Fort Hamilton Parkway (Capital Project LBM12MPSA) in the Borough of Brooklyn. The time and place of the hearing is as follows:

DATE: Friday, February 28, 2014 TIME: 10:00 A.M.

LOCATION: Brooklyn Public Library - McKinley Park Branch

6802 Fort Hamilton Parkway

Brooklyn, NY 11219

The purpose of this hearing is to inform the public of the proposed acquisition of this property and to review the public use to be served by the project and the impact on the environment and residents. The scope of this Capital Project includes the acquisition of the existing branch library.

The property proposed to be acquired is located in the Borough of Brooklyn as follows:

6802 Fort Hamilton Parkway;

as shown on the Tax Map of the City of New York for the Borough of Brooklyn: Block 5771, Lot 12.

There are no proposed alternate locations.

Any person in attendance at this meeting shall be given a reasonable opportunity to present oral or written statements and to submit other documents concerning the proposed acquisition. Each speaker shall be allotted a maximum of five (5) minutes. In addition, written statements may be submitted to the General Counsel at the address stated below, provided the comments are received by 5:00 P.M. on March 7, 2014 (5 working days from public hearing date).

Brooklyn Public Library Office of General Counsel, 3rd Floor 10 Grand Army Plaza Brooklyn, NY 11238

Please note: Those property owners who may subsequently wish to challenge condemnation of their property via judicial review may do so only on the basis of issues, facts and objections raised at the public

CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

CD 8

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT RESOLUTIONS Have been adopted by the City Planning Commission Scheduling public hearings on the following matters to be held in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY, on Wednesday, February 19, 2014 at 10:00 A.M.

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN Nos. 1, 2 & 3 ROCKEFELLER UNIVERSITY EXPANSION No. 1

C 140157 ZSM

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Rockefeller University pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for the grant of a special permit pursuant to Section 74-682 of the Zoning Resolution to allow the development of a building within the demapped air space above the Franklin D. Roosevelt Drive*, and in conjunction therewith, modify the rear yard requirements of Section 24-36 (Minimum required Rear Yards), in connection with the proposed expansion of an existing university, within a largescale community facility development bounded by York Avenue, the easterly centerline prolongation of East 68th Street, the U.S. Pierhead and Bulkhead line and East 62nd Street and its easterly centerline prolongation (Block 1480, Lots 10 & 9010; and Block 1475, Lots 5 & 9005), within R9 and R10 Districts.

*Note: Air space above the Franklin D. Roosevelt Drive is proposed to be demapped under a concurrent related application (C 140068 MMM) for a change in the City Map.

Plans for this proposal are on file with the City Planning Commission and may be seen in Room 3N, 22 Reade Street, New York, N.Y. 10007.

No. 2

C 140068 MMM IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by Rockefeller University pursuant to Sections 197-c and 199 of the New York City Charter and Section 5-430 et seq. of the New York City Administrative Code for an amendment to the City Map involving:

- the elimination, discontinuance and closing of volumes of the FDR Drive between East 64th and East 68th streets; and
- the adjustment of grades necessitated thereby; including authorization for any acquisition or disposition of real property related thereto, in accordance with Map No. 30242 dated November 1, 2013 and signed by the Borough President.

No. 3

CD 8 C 140068(A) MMM IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by

Rockefeller University pursuant to Sections 197-c and 199 of the New York City Charter, Section 5-430 et seq. of the New York City Administrative Code and proposed for modification pursuant to Section 2-06(c)(1) of the Uniform Land Use Review Procedure for an amendment to the City Map

East 68th streets: and the adjustment of grades necessitated thereby;

the elimination, discontinuance and closing of

volumes of the FDR Drive between East 64th and

including authorization for any acquisition or disposition of real property related thereto, in accordance with Map No. 30243 dated February 28, 2014 and signed by the Borough President.

NOTICE

On Wednesday, February 19, 2014, at 10:00 A.M., in Spector Hall, at the Department of City Planning, 22 Reade Street, in Lower Manhattan, a public hearing is being held by the City Planning Commission in conjunction with the above ULURP hearing to receive comments related to a Draft Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS) concerning a modification to an existing Large Scale Community Facility Development ("LSCFD") plan, City Map amendments and a special permit, as well as other discretionary approvals, affecting a "superblock" (Block 1480, Lots 10 and 9010; Block 1475, Lots 5 and 9005) bounded by East 62nd Street and the centerline of demapped East 68th Street, between York Avenue and the bulkhead east of the Franklin Delano Roosevelt (FDR) Drive in Manhattan, Community District 8. The proposed actions would facilitate a proposal by the applicant to develop three new community facility buildings comprising a total of approximately 180,000 grosssquare-feet (gsf) and privately accessible open space. Written comments on the DEIS are requested and would be received and considered by the Lead Agency through Monday, March 3, 2014. This hearing is being held pursuant to the State Environmental Quality Review Act (SEQRA) and City Environmental Quality Review (CEQR), CEQR No. 14DCP019M.

MANHATTAN WEST TEXT AMENDMENT N 140191 ZRM

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by BOP West 31st Street LLC pursuant to Section 201 of the New York City Charter, for an amendment of the Zoning Resolution of the City of New York, concerning Article IX, Chapter 3 (Special Hudson Yards District), Borough of Manhattan, Community District 4.

Matter in underline is new, to be added; Matter in strikeout is to be deleted; Matter with # # is defined in Section 12-10; * * * indicates where unchanged text appears in the Zoning Resolution

Article IX: Special Purpose Districts Chapter 3: Special Hudson Yards District

93-221

CD 4

Maximum floor area ratio in the Farley Corridor

Western Blocks Subarea B1

In the Western Blocks Subarea B1 of the Farley Corridor Subdistrict B, #residential use# shall only be permitted on a #zoning lot# with a #commercial floor area ratio# of 12.0 or more, or as provided for phased developments in Section 93-122 Certification for residential use in Subdistricts A, B and E).

Central Blocks Subarea B2 (b)

> In the Central Blocks Subarea B2 of Farley Corridor Subdistrict, #residential use# shall only be permitted on a #zoning lot# with a #commercial floor area ratio# of 15.0 or more, or as provided for phased developments in Section 93-122.

Farley Post Office Subarea B3

In the Farley Post Office Subarea B3 of Farley Corridor Subdistrict B, no #floor area# increases shall be permitted.

(d) Pennsylvania Station Subarea B4

In the Pennsylvania Station Subarea B4 of Farley Corridor Subdistrict B, any increase in the #floor area ratio# specified in Row A in the table in Section 93-22 shall be permitted only pursuant to Section 93-35 (Special Permit for Transit Bonus in Pennsylvania Station Subarea) and Section 74-79 (Transfer of Development Rights from Landmark Sites), as modified by paragraph (b) of Section 93-054 (Applicability of Chapter 4 of Article VII).

(e) <u>Transfer of #floor area#</u>

Notwithstanding any other provision of this Resolution, #floor area# may not be transferred between a #zoning lot# located north of West 31st Street in the Western Blocks Subarea B1 and a #zoning lot# located north of West 31st Street in the Central Blocks Subarea B2.

93-70 PUBLIC ACCESS REQUIREMENTS FOR SPECIAL SITES

Public access shall be provided for special sites as specified in this Section, inclusive. In the event of a conflict between the provisions of this Section, inclusive, and any underlying regulation, the provisions of this Section shall govern.

No building permit shall be issued for any #development# or #enlargement# on such sites until the Chairperson of the City Planning Commission certifies to the Department of Buildings that the provisions of this Section have been met.

An application for such certification shall be filed with the Chairperson showing the plan of the #zoning lot#; a site plan indicating the area and dimensions of all required public access areas and the location of all proposed #buildings#, and a detailed plan or plans demonstrating compliance with the provisions of this Section. For certifications relating to the #ERY High Line# and, if applicable, the #Tenth Avenue Spur#, as set forth in 93-71, paragraph (h), the requirements set forth in such Section Sections shall apply. For certifications relating to 450 West 33rd Street, the requirements set forth in Section 93-72(e) shall apply. For certifications relating to the Ninth Avenue Rail Yard, the requirements set forth in Section 93-732 shall apply.

Plans for public access areas shall be set forth in an instrument in a form acceptable to the City, and setting forth such provisions as necessary to ensure compliance with the provisions of this Section. Such instrument shall be filed and duly recorded in the Borough Office of the City Register of the City of New York and indexed against the property. Such filling and recording of the instrument shall be a precondition for the Chairperson's certification under this Section. The recording information shall be included on the certificate of occupancy for any #building#, or portion thereof, on the #zoning lot# issued after the recording date.

The Chairperson shall allow for the phased development of public access areas upon certification to the Commissioner of Buildings that a plan has been submitted that provides for the completion of any public access area that is integral to the #development# of a #building# or #buildings# within each phase. Such plan may provide for the outdoor plaza described in Section 93 71, paragraph (b), to be constructed in phase Where the public use and enjoyment of a public access area is contingent upon #development# on an adjacent #zoning lot# that has not yet occurred, the Chairperson may allow for the future development of such public access area at the time that the adjacent #zoning lot# is #developed#. For the Eastern Rail Yard Subarea A1, such phased development plan may provide for the outdoor plaza described in paragraph (b) of Section 93-71 to be constructed in phases. For 450 West 33rd Street and the Ninth Avenue Rail Yard, such phased development plan shall comply with additional provisions set forth in Sections 93-722 and 93-732.

No temporary certificate of occupancy from the Department of Buildings may be issued for any portion of any #development# or #enlargement# with a #floor area ratio# of 10.0 or more until the Chairperson certifies to the Department of Buildings that the public access area is substantially complete, and the public access area is open to and useable by the public. No permanent certificate of occupancy from the Department of Buildings may be issued for any portion of such #development# or #enlargement# with a #floor area ratio# of 10.0 or more until the Chairperson certifies to the Department of Buildings that the public access area is complete and that all public access requirements of this Section have been met in accordance with the plans for such public access areas. Notwithstanding the foregoing, for #zoning lots# with multiple #buildings# for which the Chairperson has certified that a plan has been submitted that provides for the phased development of public access areas through completion of any public access area that is integral to the #development# of a #building# or #buildings# within each phase, such certifications shall be made with respect to substantial completion or completion of the public access areas integral to each such phase, except as provided in Section 93-71, paragraph (h) and Section 93-731.

93-72 Public Access Areas at 450 West 33rd Street

The provisions of this Section shall apply to any #development# or #enlargement# in the area on the #zoning lot# bounded by the eastern #street line# of Tenth Avenue, the northern #street line# of West 31st Street, the Lincoln Tunnel Approach a line 302 feet east of the eastern #street line# of West 33rd Street. However, if a special permit has been granted for the #development# of an arena pursuant to Section 74-41 in the area bounded by the western #street line# of Ninth

Avenue, the northern #street line# of West 31st Street, a line 498 feet west of the western #street line# of Ninth Avenue the Lincoln Tunnel Approach and the southern #street line# of West 33rd Street, the provisions of this Section may be waived or modified in conjunction with such special permit.

(a) Through block connection

A publicly-accessible through block connection shall be provided within 10 feet of the prolonged center line of West 32nd Street, at an elevation that connects the Tenth Avenue pedestrian bridge required pursuant to paragraph (g) in Section 93-71 with the Lincoln Tunnel Approach bridge Dyer Avenue platform required pursuant to paragraph (b) of this Section and paragraph (e) of Section 93-73 (Public Access Areas on Ninth Avenue Rail Yard). Public access shall also be provided between such through block connection and the Tenth

For #developments# or #enlargements# where 75 percent or less of the total #floor area# existing on the #zoning lot# on January 19, 2005, has been demolished, such through block connection shall be open or enclosed and have a minimum clear width of 30 feet. If enclosed, at least 75 percent of such through block connection shall have a minimum clear height of 30 feet, and the remainder shall have a minimum clear height of 20 feet.

For #developments# or #enlargements# where more than 75 percent of the total #floor area# existing on the #zoning lot# on January 19, 2005, is demolished, such through block connection shall have a minimum width of 60 feet and a minimum clear path of 20 feet, and have retail uses fronting upon at least 50 percent of its northern and southern boundaries. At least 60 percent of such through block connection shall be enclosed, with an average clear height of 60 feet and a roof of transparent material that allows for natural daylight to enter. Direct access shall be provided to any #building# adjacent to such through block connection. The maximum height of a #building# wall along the southern boundary of the through block connection shall not exceed the average height of the enclosed portion, or the height at which an arched or angled ceiling of the enclosed through block connection begins, whichever is less. Any portion of a #building# that exceeds such height shall be set back at least 20 feet in depth from the southern boundary of the through block connection. Any portion of such through block connection that is open to the sky shall comply with the provisions for #public plazas# set forth in Sections 37-718, 37-726, 37-728, 37-741, 37-742, 37-743, 37-744, 37-75, 37-76 and 36-77.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, an #enlargement# which does not increase the total #floor area# on the #zoning lot# to more than 1,373,700 square feet, shall not be considered an #enlargement# for purposes of this paragraph (a).

(b) <u>Lincoln Tunnel Approach bridge Dyer Avenue</u> platform

A publicly accessible pedestrian bridge shall be provided over the Lincoln Tunnel Approach linking the through block connection required pursuant to paragraph (a) of this Section with the through block passageway required pursuant to Section 93-73 (Public Access Areas on Ninth Avenue Rail Yard) or the covered pedestrian space required pursuant to Section 93-731 (Special requirements for zoning lots with floor area ratios greater than 10). Such bridge may be open or enclosed, and shall have a minimum width of 30 feet. If enclosed, such bridge shall have a minimum clear height of 15 feet.

A permanent easement shall be provided along the eastern edge of the #zoning lot# with a minimum width of 33 feet for the purposes of constructing the Dyer Avenue platform required pursuant to paragraph (d) of Section 93-73 (Public Access Areas on Ninth Avenue Rail Yard). Any amenities required by paragraph (d) of Section 93-73 may be located within such easement.

West 31st Street Passageway

A publicly accessible passageway space, (hereinafter referred to as the "West 31st Street passageway") shall be provided connecting the Tenth Avenue podium required pursuant to paragraph (d) of this Section to the Dyer Avenue platform required paragraph (d) of Section 93-73. The West 31st Street passageway shall be located at the same elevation as the Dyer Avenue platform. Such space shall be located within 35 feet of West 31st Street, have a minimum clear path of ten feet and be visually open to West 31st Street except for structural elements of the #building# at 450 West 33rd Street.

(d) Tenth Avenue podium

(c)

(1) Location and minimum dimensions

A publicly accessible area located at the corner of Tenth Avenue and West 31st Street shall be provided (hereinafter referred to as the "Tenth Avenue podium"). The Tenth Avenue podium shall have a minimum area of 1800 square feet, be located at the same elevation as the Dyer Avenue platform required pursuant to paragraph (d) of

Section 93-73, and shall connect to the West 31st Street passageway required pursuant to paragraph (c) of this Section.

(2) Required amenities

The Tenth Avenue podium shall contain a minimum of four trees and be directly accessible from West 31st Street by a staircase and elevator. The stair and the adjoining area shall be open to West 31st Street except for columns and structural elements of the 450 West 33rd Street building.

93-721 Design Criteria for Public Access Areas on 450 West 33rd Street

(a) Design reference standards

The public access areas required by paragraphs (c) and (d) of this Section 93-72 shall comply with the applicable minimum design standards set forth in this paragraph (f) as a minimum design standard.

- (i) The aggregate number of litter receptacles in such public access areas shall be two.
- (ii) All open spaces within the public access areas shall provide open space signage pursuant to the standards set forth in Section 37-751 (Public Space signage system. A minimum of two directional signs shall be provided.
- (iii) The minimum level of illumination shall be 1.5 horizontal foot candles (lumens per foot).
- (iv) For the purposes of applying the #sign#
 regulations to building walls facing public
 access areas, such public access areas
 shall be considered #streets#,

(b) <u>Maintenance</u>

The owner or owners shall be responsible for the maintenance of all public access areas, including, but not limited to, litter control, management of pigeons and rodents, maintenance of required lighting levels, and the care and replacement of furnishings and vegetation.

93-722

Construction of public access areas For #enlargements# that do not increase the total #floor

For #enlargements# that do not increase the total #floor area# on the #zoning lot# to more than 1,373,700 square feet, in accordance with the provisions of Section 93-732 (Phasing), no temporary or permanent certificate of occupancy shall be issued from the Department of Buildings for more than 3,204,000 square feet of #floor area developed# or #enlarged# on the Ninth Avenue Rail Yard until the Chairperson of the City Planning Commission certifies to the Commissioner of Buildings that a phasing plan has been submitted requiring the West 31 Street Passageway required pursuant to paragraph (c) of Section 93-72 and the Tenth Avenue Podium required pursuant to paragraph (d) of Section 93-72 to be substantially complete and open to and useable by the public.

Public Access Areas on Ninth Avenue Rail Yard

The provisions of this Section shall apply to any #development# or #enlargement# on a #zoning lot# in the area bounded by Ninth Avenue, West 31st Street, the western boundary of the Lincoln Tunnel Approach and West 33rd Street. For such #zoning lots# with a #floor area ratio# greater than 2.0, the following easements shall be required:

- a) a permanent easement shall be provided within 10
 feet of and over the Lincoln Tunnel Approach for
 the purposes of facilitating the construction of the
 Lincoln Tunnel Approach bridge required pursuant
 to paragraph (b) of Section 93-72; and
- (b) a permanent casement with a minimum width of 60 feet shall be provided within 10 feet of the prolonged center line of West 32nd Street connecting the Lincoln Tunnel Approach bridge required pursuant to paragraph (b) of Section 93-72 with Ninth Avenue.

Where the #floor area ratio# on the #zoning lot# exceeds 4.0 but is not greater than 10.0, a publicly accessible through block passageway with a minimum width of 60 feet shall be provided within 10 feet of the prolonged center line of West 32nd Street. Such passageway shall be structurally designed to accommodate and connect the Lincoln Tunnel Approach bridge, required pursuant to paragraph (b) of Section 93-72, with Ninth Avenue.

No #rear yard# regulations shall apply to any #building developed# or #enlarged# pursuant to this Section.
Furthermore, the provisions of this Section may be waived or modified in conjunction with the granting of a special permit pursuant to Section 74-41 (Arenas, Auditoriums, Stadiums or Trade Expositions) for the #development# of an arena in the area bounded by Ninth Avenue, West 31st Street, the Lincoln Tunnel Approach and West 33rd Street.

Any #development# on a #zoning lot# bounded by the western #street line# of Ninth Avenue, the northern #street line# of West 31st Street, a line located 498 feet west of western #street line# of Ninth Avenue and the southern #street line# of West 33rd Street shall provide public access areas in accordance with the provisions of this Section.

Public access areas

Public access on the Ninth Avenue Rail Yard shall be comprised of the types of public access areas listed in this Section 93-73. Public access areas shall also include the area of the sidewalk widenings along Ninth Avenue and West 33rd Street required pursuant to Section 93-61 (Pedestrian Circulation Space). All public access areas listed in this Section shall be accessible to the public between the hours of 6:00 A.M. and 1:00 A.M.

(a) Entry Plaza

(1) Location and, Minimum Dimensions

A publicly accessible space, open to the sky (hereinafter referred to as the "entry plaza"), shall be located within the area bounded by the western #street line# of Ninth Avenue, the southern #street line# of West 33rd Street, a line 168 feet south of and parallel to the southern #street line# of West 33rd Street and a line 60 feet west of and parallel to the western #street line# of Ninth Avenue. The entry plaza shall have a minimum area of 10,080 square feet, shall have a minimum frontage along Ninth Avenue of 168 feet and shall provide a direct connection to the central plaza required pursuant to paragraph (b) of this Section. No more than 50 percent of the entry plaza shall be covered by the permitted obstructions described in paragraph (a) of Section 37-726.

(2) Required Amenities

The entry plaza shall have the following amenities:

- (i) a minimum of eight trees (or other amounts equivalent to a minimum of 32 caliper inches);
- (ii) at least 336 linear feet of seating including a minimum of 48 moveable chairs and 12 moveable tables. At least 50 percent of the seating, including movable seats, shall have backs and no more than 50 percent of the seating with backs shall be movable seating:
- (iii) two or more planting beds
 which, in the aggregate, occupy
 an area of at least 800 square
 feet. No more than 35 percent of
 the linear feet of the planting
 beds shall have bounding walls
 exceeding 18 inches in height
 above an adjacent walking
 surface:
- (iv) ground floor transparency, in accordance with the provisions of paragraph (c) of Section 93-14 (Ground Floor Level Requirements), shall apply to at least 70 percent of the length of all #building# walls facing the entry plaza; and
- (v) One clear pedestrian circulation path with a minimum width of 12 feet shall be provided adjacent to the #building# facing the entry plaza and shall extend for the full length of the #building# frontage.

(b) <u>Central Plaza</u>

(1) Location and Minimum Dimensions

A publicly accessible space (hereinafter referred to as the "central plaza"), shall be located within an area bounded by the western #street line# of Ninth Avenue, a line 168 feet south of and parallel to the southern #street line# of West 33rd Street, a line 187 feet north of and parallel to the northern #street line# of West 31st Street and a line 478 west of and parallel to the western #street line# of Ninth Avenue. Except as provided in paragraph (b)(3) of this Section, the central plaza shall have a minimum area of 47,800 square feet, and shall have a minimum north-south dimension as $\underline{measured\ from\ the\ \#building\#\ walls\ of\ the}$ #buildings# facing onto the central plaza of 100 feet. The central plaza shall be open to the sky, except for the area occupied by the pavilion permitted by paragraph (b)(2)(vii) of this Section.

(2) Required Amenities

The central plaza shall contain the following features and amenities:

(i) Landscaped Area

A landscaped area shall be provided and shall contain a minimum of 44 trees (or other amounts equivalent to a minimum of 176 caliper inches), planting beds which, in the aggregate, occupy an area of at least 7500 square feet.

a. Within the area bounded by the western #street line# of Ninth Avenue and a line drawn 45 feet west of the western #street line# of Ninth Avenue, a minimum of 1,000 square feet shall be occupied by planting beds.

(ii) Seating

A minimum of 725 linear feet of seating shall be provided, with 120 moveable chairs and 30 moveable tables. At least 50 percent of the required seating shall have backs.

b. Within the area bounded by the western #street line# of Ninth Avenue and a line drawn 45 feet west of the western #street line# of Ninth Avenue, a minimum of 50 linear feet of seating shall be provided of which 50 percent shall have backs.

(iii) Event space

The portion of the central plaza located beyond a line drawn 295 feet west and parallel to western #street line# of Ninth Avenue may be used for events (hereinafter referred to as the "event space"). Such event space shall have a maximum area of 4,500 square feet and may contain a temporary stage or platform and temporary seating associated with events. When such event space is not being used for an event, it shall contain a minimum of 96 moveable chairs and 24 moveable tables and, during the period April 1 to November 15, 2 $\underline{moveable\ food\ carts\ within\ the}$ event space or on the periphery thereof. Such tables and chairs shall be in addition to the amount required for the landscaped area in paragraph (b)(2)(ii) of this Section.

- (iv) Circulation Paths
 Circulation paths in the central
 plaza shall meet the following
 minimum requirements:
 - a. pedestrian circulation paths
 extending the full length of the
 central plaza with an aggregate
 width of not less than 30 feet
 shall be provided.
 - b. At least two of the required circulation paths shall be located within 20 feet of the facade of each #building# facing the central plaza with a minimum clear width of twelve feet.
 - c. In addition to the circulation paths required by paragraph (b)(2)(iv)a of this section, at least two circulation paths shall be provided through the landscaped area required by paragraph (b)(2)(i).of this section and which connect with the circulation paths required by paragraph (b)(2)(iv)b of this section.
 - d. All circulation paths shall be unobstructed during events held in the event space permitted by paragraph (b)(2)(iii) of this section.
 - A clear path with a minimum aggregate width of at least 20 feet shall be maintained where the entry plaza required pursuant to paragraph (a) of this section and the central plaza required by paragraph (b) of this section intersect and where the art plaza required pursuant to paragraph (c) of this section and the central plaza required by paragraph (a) of this section intersect, provided that up to eight feet of such required clear path may be located within the entry plaza and within the art plaza respectively.

(v) Transparency

The transparency requirements of paragraph (c) of Section 93-14 (Ground Floor Level Requirements) shall apply to the ground floor level of at least 70 percent of the length of all

#building# walls facing each side of the central plaza.

(vi) Retail Continuity

At least 40 percent of the frontage of any #building# fronting on the central plaza shall comply with the retail continuity requirements of paragraph (a) of Section 93-14 (Ground Floor Level Requirements) and at least 50 percent of the aggregate frontage of all buildings fronting on the central plaza shall comply with the retail continuity requirements of paragraph (a) of Section 93-14 (Ground Floor Level Requirements). Such retail space shall have a minimum depth of 30 feet measured perpendicular to the wall adjoining the central plaza.

(vii) Pavilion

A #building# (hereinafter referred to as a "pavilion") containing #uses# listed in Use Groups 6A and 6C may be located within the central plaza, provided that such pavilion (and any seating associated with a use in the pavilion) shall be located at least ten feet west of the prolongation of the east face of the building fronting on the north side of the central plaza. The pavilion shall have a minimum #lot coverage# of 1,000 square feet and a maximum #lot coverage# of 3,000 square feet with a maximum width of 40 feet parallel to Ninth Avenue. Such pavilion shall be no more than one story (except that a story containing only mechanical equipment shall be permitted) or 25 feet in height, provided that permitted obstructions pursuant to Section 33-42 (Permitted Obstructions), restrooms and a food preparation kitchen aggregating no more than 200 square feet in area and no more than ten feet in height may penetrate such <u>height limit. Seating may be</u> provided for the #uses# in the pavilion provided that the total area occupied by the pavilion and such associated seating does not exceed a maximum #lot $\underline{\text{coverage\# of 3,600 square feet}}$ and that such associated seating shall not count towards meeting the seating requirements set $\underline{forth\ in\ paragraphs\ (b)(2)(ii)}$ and (iii) of this Section. Floor space within the pavilion shall not be considered #floor area#. At least 60% of the exterior walls of the pavilion shall be transparent except for structural membranes provided that 100 percent of the east facing wall of the pavilion shall be transparent except for structural membranes.

(3) Alternative Design Option

Notwithstanding the provisions of paragraph (b)(1) of this Section, the minimum north-south width of central plaza may be reduced to no less than 80 feet for at least 50 percent of the aggregate frontage of the #buildings# fronting on the central plaza, provided that such narrowed portion begins no further than 150 feet from the western #street line# of Ninth Avenue and 295 feet west of the western #street line# of Ninth Avenue provided that the minimum size of the central plaza is not less than 41,382 square feet. The minimum height of a #building# wall fronting upon such narrowed portion shall be 45 feet, and the maximum height of such #building# wall shall not exceed 85 feet. Above a height of 85 feet, the minimum setback distance shall be 10 feet and the minimum distance between #buildings# fronting on the central plaza shall be 100 feet.

(4) Closing of Event space

The City Planning Commission may allow the closing of the event space for up to 12 events per year pursuant to a restrictive declaration acceptable to the City and recorded in the office of the City Register for New York County and indexed against the property.

(c) Art Plaza

(1) <u>Location and Minimum Dimensions</u>

A publicly accessible space open to the sky (hereinafter referred to as the "art plaza" shall be located in the area bounded by the western #street line# of Ninth Avenue, the northern #street line# of West 31st Street, a line 40 feet west of and parallel to the western #street line# of Ninth Avenue and a line 187 feet north of and parallel to the northern #street line# of West 31st Street. The art plaza shall have a minimum area of 7,480 square feet, a minimum east-west dimension of 40 feet and shall provide a direct connection to the central plaza required pursuant to paragraph (b) of this Section.

(i) Required amenities

The art plaza shall contain the following features and amenities:

- a. a minimum of four trees (or other amounts equivalent to a minimum of 16 caliper inches);
- b. planting beds which, in the aggregate, occupy an area of at least 410 square feet;
- <u>c.</u> <u>a minimum of 45 linear feet of seating;</u>
- d. one or more pieces of artwork.

 Such artwork may not incorporate addresses, text or logos related to the adjacent #building# or tenants of such #building#; and
- e. the transparency requirements of paragraph (c) of Section 93-14 shall apply to the ground floor level of at least 70 percent of the length of all #building# walls facing the art plaza.

(d) Dyer Avenue Platform

<u>(1)</u> **Location and Minimum Dimensions** A publicly accessible platform shall be constructed over Dyer Avenue connecting West 33rd Street and West 31st Street (hereinafter referred to as the "Dyer Avenue Platform"). Except for any portion of the Dyer Avenue platform which on [insert effective date of text amendment], was covered by the #building# located at 450 West 33rd Street, the Dyer Avenue platform shall be open to the sky and provide direct access to the West 31st Street connector required pursuant to paragraph (e) of this Section. The Dyer Avenue platform shall have a total area of 24,115 square feet, a minimum east-west dimension of 53 feet and shall include the easement area described in paragraph (b) of Section 93-72, and shall directly connect with the central plaza required by paragraph (b) of this section.

(i) Required Amenities

The Dyer Avenue platform shall contain the following features and amenities which may be located on the portion of the Dyer Avenue platform located within the easement provided under Section 93-72(b) (Public Access Areas at 450 West 33rd Street):

- a. a minimum of sixteen trees (or other amounts equivalent to a minimum of 64 caliper inches), provided that a minimum of twelve trees (or other amounts equivalent to a minimum of 48 caliper inches) shall be located south of the center line of the prolongation of 32nd Street;
- <u>b.</u> planting beds, which in the aggregate, occupy an area of at least 1500 square feet, provided that a minimum of 450 square feet of planting beds shall be located south of the center line of the prolongation of 32nd Street and a minimum of 250 square feet of planting beds shall be located within 30 feet of the southern street line of 33rd Street. No more than 25 percent of the linear feet of the planting beds shall have bounding walls exceeding 18 inches in height above an adjacent walking surface;
- c. a minimum of 350 linear feet of seating shall be provided, of which 50 percent shall consist of seats with backs and with at least 210 linear feet of seating

located south of the center line of the prolongation of 32nd Street and a minimum of 50 linear feet of seating located within 30 feet of the southern street line of 33rd Street.

- d. the glazing requirements of paragraph (c) of Section 93-14 shall apply to the ground floor level of at least 70 percent of the length of all #building# walls fronting on the eastern edge of the Dyer Avenue platform; and
- e. at least two pedestrian
 circulation paths with a
 minimum clear path of 8 feet or
 one circulation path with a
 minimum clear path of 12 feet
 shall be provided along the full
 length of the Dyer Avenue
 platform, from West 31st to
 West 33rd Street.

Vertical circulation elements traversing the grade changes of the Dyer Avenue platform shall be considered a part of the Dyer Avenue platform and not an obstruction.

(e) West 31st Street Connector

(1) <u>Location and Minimum Dimensions</u>

A publicly accessible connection (hereinafter referred to as the "West 31st Street connector") between the Dyer Avenue platform required pursuant to paragraph (e) of this Section and West 31st Street shall be provided. The West 31st Street connector shall be located on West 31st Street adjoining the eastern boundary of the Dyer Avenue platform and shall have a minimum area of 450 square feet.

(2) Required Amenities

The West 31st connector shall be directly accessible from West 31st Street by a staircase with a minimum width of 8 feet and by an elevator.

(6) Connection to below-grade passage
Where a pedestrian passage extending from the
Eighth Avenue Subway beneath West 33rd Street
to the west side of Ninth Avenue has been
constructed, an entrance within the #development#
shall be constructed that connects with such passage.

93-731 Design Criteria for Public Access Areas on Ninth Avenue Rail Yard

(a) Design Criteria

Public access areas on the Ninth Avenue Rail Yard shall comply with the applicable minimum design standards set forth in this Section as a minimum design standard.

- (i) Seating shall meet the minimum and maximum dimensional standards set forth in paragraphs (1) through (7) of Section 37-741 (Seating), inclusive.
- (ii) Where planting areas are provided, they shall meet the soil depth, continuous area, permeable surface and irrigation requirements of Section 37-742 (Planting and trees). Where trees are provided, they shall meet the tree caliper standards (or permitted equivalents), soil requirements and irrigation standards set forth in Section 37-742 (Planting and trees).
- (iii) Steps shall meet the minimum dimensional standards set forth in Section 37-725 (Steps).
- (iv) Kiosks or open air cafes shall meet the operational and service requirements listed in paragraphs (a) and (b) of Section 37-73 (Kiosks and Open Air Cafes) and shall not occupy in the aggregate more than 20 percent of the public access areas required by Section 93-73 (Public Access Areas on Ninth Avenue Rail Yard). Seating provided as part of an open air cafe shall not count towards meeting the seating requirements of a public access area listed in Section 93-73 (Public Access Areas on Ninth Avenue Rail Yard).
- (v) All open spaces within the public access areas shall provide open space signage pursuant to the standards set forth in Section 37-751 (Public Space signage system). A minimum of two directional signs shall be provided.
- (vi) Where #buildings# front onto public access areas, canopies, awnings, marquees and sun control devices shall be permitted pursuant to the standards set forth in paragraph (c) of Section 37-726 (Permitted obstructions).

(vii) The aggregate number of litter receptacles in such public access areas shall be 21.

(viii) For the purposes of applying the #sign#
regulations to building walls facing public
access areas, such public access areas
shall be considered #streets#,

(b) Maintenance

The owner or owners shall be responsible for the maintenance of all public access areas, including, but not limited to, litter control, management of pigeons and rodents, maintenance of required lighting levels, and the care and replacement of furnishings and vegetation.

$\underline{(c)} \qquad \underline{\textbf{Rear Yards}}$

No #rear yard# or #rear yard equivalent# regulations shall apply to any #building# #developed# or #enlarged# pursuant to this Section. Furthermore, the provisions of this Section may be waived or modified in conjunction with the granting of a special permit pursuant to Section 74-41 (Arenas, Auditoriums, Stadiums or Trade Expositions) for the #development# of an arena in the area bounded by Ninth Avenue, West 31st Street, Dyer Avenue and West 33rd Street.

93-731 Special requirements for zoning lots with floor area ratios greater than 10

The provisions of this Section shall apply to any #development# or #enlargement# on #zoning lots# in the area bounded by Ninth Avenue, West 31st Street, the western boundary of the Lincoln Tunnel Approach and West 33rd Street. Where the #floor area ratio# for any such #zoning lot# exceeds 10.0, paragraphs (a) through (d) of this Section shall apply:

(a) Covered pedestrian space

A publicly accessible covered pedestrian space shall be provided within 10 feet of the prolonged center line of West 32nd Street. Such pedestrian space shall be structurally designed to accommodate and connect the Lincoln Tunnel Approach bridge required, pursuant to paragraph (b) of Section 93-72, with Ninth Avenue. Such covered pedestrian space shall:

- (1) be enclosed, with an average clear height of 60 feet, a minimum width of 60 feet and a minimum clear path of 20 feet;
- (2) have a roof of transparent material that allows for natural daylight to enter;
- (3) provide direct access to any #building#
 adjacent to such covered space; and
- (4) have retail uses fronting upon at least 50 percent of its northern and southern walls.

The maximum height of a #building# wall along the southern boundary of the covered pedestrian space shall not exceed the average height of the covered pedestrian space, or the height at which an arched or angled ceiling of the covered pedestrian space begins, whichever is less. Any portion of a #building# that exceeds such height shall be set back at least 20 feet in depth from the southern boundary of the covered pedestrian space.

Notwithstanding the provisions of this paragraph, (a), up to 40 percent of the area of a covered pedestrian space required pursuant to this paragraph, (a), may be open, provided such open area fronts upon Ninth Avenue and is directly accessible to the plaza required pursuant to paragraph (e) of this Section. Such open area shall be provided in accordance with the standards for #public plazas# set forth in Section 37 70, inclusive.

In the event that such covered pedestrian space is not provided pursuant to this paragraph, (a), concurrently with a #development# or #enlargement# north of such covered pedestrian space, both shall be designed to allow for compliance with the provisions of this Section upon completion.

(b) Through block connection

A publicly accessible through block connection, open to the sky, shall be provided along the eastern edge of the Lincoln Tunnel Approach. Such connection shall have a minimum width of 20 feet and provide a direct connection with the covered pedestrian space required pursuant to paragraph (a) of this Section.

(e) Plaza

A publicly accessible plaza, open to the sky, shall be provided at the intersection of Ninth Avenue and West 33rd Street. Such plaza shall have a minimum area of 11,280 square feet with a minimum frontage of 60 feet along West 33rd Street, and provide a direct connection to the covered pedestrian space or open area required pursuant to paragraph (a) of this Section. Such plaza shall be provided in accordance with the standards for #public plazas# set forth in Section 37.70. inclusive.

(d) Connection to below grade passage

Where a pedestrian passage extending from the Eighth Avenue Subway beneath West 33rd Street to the west side of Ninth Avenue has been constructed, an entrance within the #development# or #enlargement# shall be constructed that connects with such passage.

No #rear yard# regulations shall apply to any #building developed# or #enlarged# pursuant to this Section. Furthermore, the provisions of this Section may be waived or modified in conjunction with the granting of a special permit pursuant to Section 74-41 for the #development# of an arena in the area bounded by Ninth Avenue, West31st Street, the Lincoln Tunnel Approach and West 33rd Street.

93-732 Phasing

No certification for the phased development of public access areas on the Ninth Avenue Rail Site shall be permitted until a plan has been submitted that provides for the completion of public access areas in accordance with the provisions of this Section. Such plan shall provide, at a minimum, that the entry plaza, required pursuant to paragraph (a) of Section 93-73 (Public Access Areas on Ninth Avenue Rail Yard) will be provided in connection with the construction of a #building# located on the northeast corner of the #zoning lot#, that the art plaza, required pursuant to paragraph (c) of Section 93-73, will be provided in connection with the construction of a #building# located on the southeast corner of the #zoning lot# and that in connection with the construction of a #building# on the southwest corner of the #zoning lot#, the West $31^{\underline{st}}$ Street connector required by section (e) of Section 93-73 and a 20-foot wide paved area along the eastern edge of Dyer Avenue and extending for the north-south dimension of such #building# will be provided.

An application for certification under this Section shall be filed with the Chairperson of the City Planning Commission and such application shall include: a site plan indicating the area and dimensions of the public access area, or portions thereof and a detailed plan or plans demonstrating compliance with the requirements of Section 93-73 (Public Access Areas in the Ninth Avenue Rail Yard).

Plans for the public access areas shall be set forth in an instrument in a form acceptable to the City, including such provisions as are necessary to ensure compliance with the provisions of this Section. Such instrument shall be filed and duly recorded in the Office of the City Register of the City of New York for New York County and indexed against the property. Such filing and recording of the instrument shall be a precondition for the Chairperson's certification to the Department of Buildings under this Section. The recording information shall be included on the certificate of occupancy for any #building#, or portion thereof, on the #zoning lot# issued after the recording date.

No temporary certificate of occupancy from the Department of Buildings may be issued for any portion of a #development# within a phase until the Chairperson of the City Planning Commission certifies to the Department of Buildings that the public access area, or portions thereof associated with such phase, is substantially complete and that such public access area, or portions thereof, are open to and useable by the public. No permanent certificate of occupancy from the Department of Buildings may be issued for any portion of such #development# until the Chairperson certifies to the Department of Buildings that the public access areas, or portions thereof, are fully complete, and that all requirements of this Section have been met in accordance with the plans for public access area, or portions thereof associated with such phase.

No temporary or permanent certificates of occupancy from the Department of Buildings may be issued for more than 3,204,000 square feet #developed# or #enlarged# on the #zoning lot# until the Chairperson of the City Planning Commission certifies to the Commissioner of Buildings that all public access areas on 450 West 33rd Street required by Section 93-72 (Public Access Areas at 450 West 33rd Street) and that all public access areas on the Ninth Avenue Rail Yard required by Section 93-73 (Public Access Areas on Ninth Avenue Rail Yard) have been substantially completed and are open and usable by the public.

No temporary certificate of occupancy from the Department of Buildings may be issued for more than 3,204,000 square feet #developed# or #enlarged# on the Ninth Avenue Rail Yard #zoning lot# until the Chairperson of the City Planning Commission certifies to the Commissioner of Buildings that the public access areas at 450 West 33rd Street required by paragraphs (c) and (d) of Section 93-72 (Public Access Areas at 450 West 33rd Street) and that all public access areas on the Ninth Avenue Rail Yard required by Section 93-73 (Public Access Areas on Ninth Avenue Rail Yard) have been substantially completed and are open and usable by the public. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Chairperson may, with respect to the public access area required by paragraph (c) and the elevator required by paragraph (d) of Section 93-72 at 450 West 33rd Street, certify to the Commissioner of Buildings that such temporary certificate of occupancy may be issued absent their substantial completion upon finding that:

- (1) the owner of 450 West 33rd Street has submitted proof that all or portions of the area of the 31st Street passageway required by paragraph (c) of Section 93-72 was subject to a lease with an expiration date of December 31, 2019 and that it was not able to obtain control of the areas subject to such lease in time to complete the 31st Street passageway as required by December 31, 2022.
- (2) <u>a letter of credit has been posted in</u>

accordance with City requirements, and such letter of credit:

- (i) is in an amount equal to 150 percent of the estimated cost to construct the public access area required by paragraphs (c) and the elevator required by paragraph (d) of Section 93-72 at 450 West 33rd Street as set forth in a cost estimate prepared by a professional engineer based upon construction documents prepared by a registered architect and submitted with the application; and
- (ii) authorizes the City to draw upon the letter of credit if such public access area and elevator have not been substantially completed and are not open and usable by the public by December 31, 2022; and
- (3) that an easement agreement has been recorded granting the City access to 450 West 33rd Street and the Ninth Avenue Rail Yard, as may be necessary for purposes of constructing the public access area required by paragraph (c) and the elevator required by paragraph (d) of Section 93-72 if they are not completed by the owner by December 31, 2022.

93-733

Certification to modify general requirements of public access areas for ventilation demands

The Chairperson of the City Planning Commission may modify the general requirements of the public access areas listed in Section 93-73 (Public Access Areas in the Ninth Avenue Rail Yard), provided that the Chairperson certifies to the Commissioner of Buildings that such a change is necessary to accommodate unforeseen ventilation demands within the Ninth Avenue Rail Yard. In addition to the site plan required pursuant to Section 93-731 (Site Plan for Public Access Areas in Ninth Avenue Rail Yard), a mechanical plan shall be provided demonstrating the need to modify such general requirements.

93-734 Certification to temporarily modify public access areas for construction staging

In the event that the applicant demonstrates to the satisfaction of the Chairperson of the City Planning Commission that a public access area will be required for construction staging or similar activities in a future phase of #development#, the application for the site plan approval may be accompanied by a request for approval of a temporary public area which may include fewer than the amenities and other features required as part of a phase of #development# of such public access area pursuant to Section 93-731 (Site Plan for Public Access Areas in Ninth Avenue Rail Yard), as necessary to accommodate such future construction staging or similar activities. Such temporary public access area plan shall be subject to review and approval in the same manner as the site plan pursuant to Section 93-731 and, if approved pursuant thereto, shall be implemented and remain in effect only for the period necessary to accommodate the need for use of the public access area for construction staging or similar activities in a future phase of development. Following the expiration of such period, the site plan shall be implemented.

93-821

Permitted parking when the reservoir surplus is greater than or equal to zero

When the #reservoir surplus# is greater than or equal to zero, off-street parking spaces may be provided only in accordance with the provisions of this Section.

- (a) For #residences#, #accessory# off-street parking spaces may be provided for not more than 30 percent of the total number of #dwelling units#, except that where such #dwelling units# are comprised of #low income floor area#, #moderate income floor area# or #middle income floor area#, as defined in Section 23-911, #accessory# off-street parking spaces may be provided for not more than eight percent of the total number of such #dwelling units#.
- (b) For Use Group 5 #transient hotels#, the provisions of Section 13-131 shall apply with respect to the number of permitted #accessory# off-street parking spaces, provided that the number of such spaces does not exceed 0.16 for every 1,000 square feet of #floor area#.
- (c) For Use Group 6B offices, not more than 0.16 #accessory# offstreet parking spaces may be provided for every 1,000 square feet of #floor area#.
- (d) In the Eastern Rail Yard Subarea A1, paragraphs
 (a) through (c) of this Section shall not apply, and
 any #accessory# off-street parking shall comply with
 the provisions of this paragraph, (d):
 - (1) for #residences#, #accessory# off-street parking spaces may be provided for not more than 40 percent of the total number of #dwelling units#;
 - (2) for #commercial# and #community facility uses#, not more than 0.325 #accessory# off-street parking spaces may be provided for every 1,000 square feet of #floor area#, provided that in no event shall the number of off-street parking spaces #accessory# to #commercial# or #community facility uses# exceed 350 spaces; and
 - (3) in no event shall the total number of #accessory #offstreet parking spaces for all #uses# exceed 1,000.
- The Department of Buildings shall not issue a building permit for any #accessory# off-street parking pursuant to paragraphs (a) through (c) of

this Section, unless the Chairperson has certified that:

- (1) the sum of the following is less than or equal to 5,084 spaces:
 - (i) the #reservoir surplus# or zero;
 - (ii) the #Hudson Yards development parking supply#; and
 - (iii) the number of spaces proposed to be added by the #development# or #enlargement# for which certification is sought; and
- (2) the sum of the following is less than or equal to 5,905 spaces:
 - all off-street parking spaces in the #Hudson Yards parking applicability area# that have been categorized, in accordance with the definition in Section 93-81, as part of the #reservoir parking supply#, less any such off-street parking spaces that have been categorized as decreasing the #reservoir surplus# in accordance with paragraph (a) of the second part of the definition of #reservoir surplus# in Section 93-81;
 - (ii) all off-street parking spaces in the #Hudson Yards parking applicability area# that have been categorized as increasing the #reservoir surplus# in accordance with paragraphs (b) and (c) of the first part of the definition of #reservoir surplus# in Section 93-81;
 - (iii) the #Hudson Yards development parking supply#; and
 - (iv) the number of spaces proposed to be added by the #development# or #enlargement# for which certification is sought.
- Notwithstanding paragraphs (e)(1) and (2) (3)of this Section, if the Chairperson determines that final certificates of occupancy have been issued by the Department of Buildings for all #buildings# shown in the site plan for the Eastern Rail Yard Subarea A1 as required by the provisions of Section 93-70, and that upon the completion of all such #buildings#, fewer than 1,000 #accessory# off-street parking spaces have been provided in such subarea, any difference between the number of #accessory# offstreet parking spaces provided in the Eastern Rail Yard Subarea A1, and 1,000, may be added to the limits of 5,084 and 5,905 spaces set forth in paragraphs (e)(1) and (e)(2), respectively.
- (4) Any certification granted by the Chairperson, pursuant to this Section. shall lapse after two years if #substantial construction# of the #development# or of the #enlarged# portion of an existing #building#, which includes the subject #accessory# off-street parking spaces, has not occurred. In making a certification pursuant to this Section, the Chairperson shall not consider any prior certification or any special permit that has lapsed in accordance with the provisions of this Resolution. However, for Site 6 as shown on Map 6 of Appendix A, any such $\underline{\operatorname{certification\ shall\ lapse\ after\ six\ years\ if}}$ $\underline{\texttt{\#substantial construction\# of the new}}$ #building# which includes the subject #accessory# off-street parking spaces, has not occurred.

93-822 Permitted parking when a reservoir deficit exists

Eastern Rail Yard Subarea A1.

When a #reservoir deficit# exists, additional off-street parking spaces may be provided in accordance with the provisions of this Section. However, this Section shall not apply in the

- (a) The number of permitted #accessory# off-street parking spaces for Use Group 5 hotels may exceed 0.16 for every 1,000 square feet of #floor area#, up to the number permitted by Section 13-131.
- (b) The number of permitted #accessory# off-street parking spaces for Use Group 6B offices may be increased by up to 33 percent of the number permitted pursuant to Section 93-821, paragraph (b).
- (c) The Department of Buildings shall not issue a building permit for any additional #accessory# offstreet parking spaces permitted pursuant to this Section unless the Chairperson has certified that:
 - (1) a #reservoir deficit# exists;
 - (2) the number of #accessory# off-street parking spaces in excess of the number permitted by Section 93-821, proposed to be added by the #development# or

#enlargement# for which certification is sought, does not exceed such #reservoir deficit#; and

- (3) such additional #accessory# off-street parking spaces, when added to the sum of the parking spaces specified in paragraphs (e)(2)(i), (e)(2)(ii) and (e)(2)(iii) of Section 93-821 does not exceed 5,905 spaces, except insofar as the limit of 5,905 spaces set forth in paragraph (e)(2) has been adjusted pursuant to the provisions of paragraph (e)(3) of Section 93-821.
- Any certification granted by the Chairperson (d) pursuant to this Section shall lapse after two years if #substantial construction# of the new #building# or of the #enlarged# portion of an existing #building#, which includes the subject #accessory# off-street parking spaces, has not occurred. In making a certification pursuant to this Section, the Chairperson shall not consider any prior certification or any special permit that has lapsed in accordance with the provisions of this Resolution. However, for Site 6 as shown on Map 6 of Appendix A, any such certification shall lapse after six years if #substantial construction# of the new #building# which includes the subject #accessory# off-street parking spaces, has not occurred.

YVETTE V. GRUEL, Calendar Officer **City Planning Commission** 22 Reade Street, Room 2E New York, New York 10007 Telephone (212) 720-3370

f5-19

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT RESOLUTIONS Have been adopted by the City Planning Commission Scheduling public hearings on the following matters to be held in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY, on Wednesday, February 19, 2014 at 10:00 A.M.

123 WILLIAM STREET

N 140267 PXM

IN THE MATTER OF a Notice of Intent to acquire office space submitted by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services, pursuant to Section 195 of the New York City Charter for use of property located at 123 William Street (Block 78, Lot 4) (HRA offices).

YVETTE V. GRUEL, Calendar Officer **City Planning Commission** 22 Reade Street, Room 2E New York, New York 10007 Telephone (212) 720-3370

f5-19

COMMUNITY BOARDS

PUBLIC HEARINGS

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Boards:

BOROUGH OF THE BRONX

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 09 - Thursday, February 20, 2014 at 6:00 P.M., 1967 Turnbull Avenue, Room 7, Bronx, NY

Public Hearing Preliminary Budget Notice, for any residents, businesses and/or Community based organizations interested in participating.

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by

BOROUGH OF THE BRONX

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 05 - Wednesday, February 19, 2014 at 6:00 P.M., Sharon Baptist Head Start, 279 East Burnside Avenue, Bronx, NY

The Walison Corp. is proposing a new 13-story building with 40 affordable housing units. Please come out and share with Community Board #5 Housing Committee how you think and feel about this project.

f12-19

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Boards:

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 11 - Thursday, February 13, 2014 at 7:30 P.M., 1740 84th Street, Brooklyn, NY

BSA# 192-96-BZ

1832/48 86th Street, Brooklyn, NY

Applicant seeks to amend the existing variance to remove the twenty-five (25) year term limitation at the above location.

BSA# 331-13-BZ

2005 86th Street, Brooklyn, NY Applicant seeks a special permit to allow the operation of a physical culture establishment (fitness center) at the above location.

f7-13

DESIGN COMMISSION

■ PUBLIC MEETING

Meeting Agenda Tuesday, February 18, 2014

Public Meeting

10:40 A.M. Consent Items

24959: Restoration of windows, Heckscher Building, 1230 Fifth Avenue, Manhattan. (Preliminary and Final) (CC 8, CB 11) DCAS

24960: Installation of *The Tetherball Monument* by Karyn Olivier, Hunter's Point South Waterfront Park, 50th Avenue, Second Street, Newtown Creek and the East River, Queens. (Preliminary) DCLA%/EDC/DPR

24961: Installation of stair and a condenser unit, Queens Borough Hall, 120-55 Queens Boulevard, Queens. (Preliminary and Final) (CC 29, CB 9) DDC/DCAS

24962: Reconstruction of Corona Plaza, south side of Roosevelt Avenue between National Street and 104th Street, Queens. (Preliminary) (CC 21, CB 4) DDC/DOT/DPR

24963: Installation of rooftop mechanical equipment, Engine Company 273, 40-18 Union Street, Queens. (Preliminary and Final) (CC 20, CB 7) DDC

24964: Installation of a prototypical automatic public toilet, Tillary Street at the southern perimeter of Cadman Plaza Park, Brooklyn. (Preliminary and Final) (CC 33, CB 2) DOT/DPR

24965: Installation of CityLights poles and CityLights luminaires on traffic poles, Lower East Side Business Improvement District, Essex Street between East Houston Street and Canal Street and Bishop's Crook poles on Norfolk Street and Suffolk Street between East Houston Street and Delancey Street, Manhattan. (Preliminary and Final) (CC 1, CB 3) DOT

24966: Construction of Brigham Park, Brigham Street between Emmons Avenue and Rockaway Inlet, Brooklyn. (Preliminary) (CC 46, CB 15) DPR

24967: Construction of a dog run, Soundview Park, Lafayette Avenue between Colgate Avenue and Bolton Avenue, Bronx. (Preliminary) (CC 18, CB 9) DPR

24968: Reconstruction of Grand Avenue Playground, Grand Avenue and West 181st Street, Bronx. (Preliminary) (CC 14, CB 5) DPR

24969: Installation of an artificial turf athletic field, McKinley Park, Seventh Avenue, Fort Hamilton Parkway, Bay Ridge Parkway and 73rd Street, Brooklyn. (Preliminary) (CC 43, CB 10) DPR

24970: Reconstruction of Gravesend Park, Phase II, including construction of a playground, two baseball fields, handball courts and basketball courts, 55th Street, 18th Avenue, 58th Street and 19th Avenue, Brooklyn. (Final) (CC 44, CB 12) DPR

24971: Construction of a clubhouse, extension of the driving range canopy and adjacent site work, Alley Pond Golf Center, Alley Pond Park, 232-01 Northern Boulevard, Queens. (Final) (CC 23, CB 11) DPR

24972: Reconstruction of Veterans Grove Triangle, 43rd Avenue, Judge Street and Whitney Avenue, Queens. (Preliminary) (CC 25, CB 4) DPR

24973: Installation of Wi-Fi equipment, Riverside Park South, West Side Highway, West 70th Street and Pier I, Manhattan. (Preliminary and Final) (CC 6, CB 7) DPR

24974: Rehabilitation of the Roy Wilkins Recreation Center. including replacement of the roof and adjacent site work. 177-01 Baisley Boulevard, Queens. (Final) (CC 27, CB 12) DPR

Design Commission meetings are held in the conference room on the third floor of City Hall, unless otherwise indicated. Please note that all times are approximate and subject to change without notice.

Members of the public are encouraged to arrive at least 45 minutes in advance of the estimated time.

Please note that items on the consent agenda are not presented. If members of the public wish to testify on a consent agenda item, they should contact the Design Commission immediately, so the project can be rescheduled for a formal presentation at the next appropriate public hearing, per standard procedure.

City Hall, Third Floor Phone: 212-788-3071 Fax: 212-788-3086

EQUAL EMPLOYMENT PRACTICES COMMISSION

The next meeting of the Equal Employment Practices Commission will be held in the Commission's Conference Room/Library at 253 Broadway, Suite 602 on Thursday, February 13, 2014 at 9:15 A.M.

f6-13

TRANSPORTATION

PUBLIC HEARINGS

COMMUTER VAN SERVICE AUTHORITY

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Department of Transportation has received an application for a new commuter van service authority. The applicant proposes to operate a van service from a residential area in the Borough of Queens bounded by 147th Road, from Huxley Street to 259th Street, from 259th Street to 148th Road, from 148th Road to Hook Creek Boulevard, from Hook Creek Boulevard to 149th Avenue, from 149th Avenue to 262nd Street, from 262nd Street to Craft Avenue, from Craft Avenue to Huxley Street, and Huxley Street to 147th Road. To and from said territory to Mass Transit at the 158th Street and Archer Avenue Subway.

There will be a public hearing on Friday, February 21, 2014 at Queens Borough Hall, 120-55 Queens Blvd - Room 213, Part 2, Kew Gardens, NY 11424 from 2:00 PM - 4:00 PM so that you may have an opportunity to voice your position on this application. In addition, written comments in support or in opposition to this application may be sent to Ms. Dorothy Szorc at the New York City Department of Transportation, Division of Traffic and Planning, 55 Water Street -6th Floor, New York, NY 10041 no later than February 21, 2014. Any written comments received after this date may not be considered. Those opposing the application must clearly specify why the proposed additional van service will not meet present and/or future public convenience and necessity.

f12-19

PROPERTY DISPOSITION

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE **SERVICES**

OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PURCHASING

NOTICE

The Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Office of Citywide Purchasing is currently selling surplus assets on the internet. Visit

http://www.publicsurplus.com/sms/nycdcas.ny/browse/home. To begin bidding, simply click on 'Register' on the home page. There are no fees to register. Offerings may include but are not limited to: office supplies/equipment, furniture, building supplies, machine tools, HVAC/plumbing/electrical equipment, lab equipment, marine equipment, and more. Public access to computer workstations and assistance with placing bids is available at the following locations:

- DCAS Central Storehouse, 66-26 Metropolitan Avenue,
 - Middle Village, NY 11379
- DCAS, Office of Citywide Purchasing, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007.

j2-d31

HOUSING PRESERVATION & DEVELOPMENT

NOTICE

Pursuant to Section 695(2)(b) of the General Municipal Law and Section 1802(6)(j) of the Charter, notice is hereby given that the Department of Housing Preservation and Development ("HPD") of the City of New York ("City") has proposed the sale of the following City-owned property (collectively, "Disposition Area") in the Borough of Brooklyn:

 $\underline{\text{Address}}$ Block/Lot

1256 37th Street 5295/ p/o 4 (Tentative Lot 110)

Under the proposed project, the City will sell the Disposition Area to Yeled V' Yalda Early Childhood Center Inc. ("Sponsor") for the negotiated price of One Hundred Thirty Thousand Dollars (\$130,000). The Sponsor will then develop approximately 8 accessory parking spaces on the Disposition

The appraisal and the proposed Land Disposition Agreement and Project Summary are available for public examination at the office of HPD, 100 Gold Street, Room 5-A1, New York, New York on business days during business hours.

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a public hearing will be held on March 12, 2014 at Second Floor Conference Room, 22 Reade Street, Manhattan at 10:00 A.M., or as soon thereafter as the matter may be reached on the calendar, at which time and place those wishing to be heard will be given an opportunity to be heard concerning the proposed sale of the Disposition Area pursuant to Section 695(2)(b) of the General Municipal Law and Section 1802(6)(j) of the Charter.

Individuals requesting sign language interpreters should contact the Mayor's Office Of Contract Services, Public Hearings Unit, 253 Broadway, Room 915, New York, New York 10007, (212) 788-7490, no later than five (5) business days prior to the public hearing. TDD users should call Verizon relay services.

● f13-14

POLICE

OWNERS ARE WANTED BY THE PROPERTY CLERK DIVISION OF THE NEW YORK CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT

The following listed property is in the custody, of the Property Clerk Division without claimants.

Recovered, lost, abandoned property, property obtained from prisoners, emotionally disturbed, intoxicated and deceased

persons; and property obtained from persons incapable of caring for themselves.

Motor vehicles, boats, bicycles, business machines, cameras, calculating machines, electrical and optical property, furniture, furs, handbags, hardware, jewelry, photographic equipment, radios, robes, sound systems, surgical and musical instruments, tools, wearing apparel, communications equipment, computers, and other miscellaneous articles.

Inquiries relating to such property should be made in the Borough concerned, at the following office of the Property

FOR MOTOR VEHICLES (All Boroughs):

- Springfield Gardens Auto Pound, 174-20 North Boundary Road, Queens, NY 11430, (718) 553-9555
- Erie Basin Auto Pound, 700 Columbia Street Brooklyn, NY 11231, (718) 246-2030

FOR ALL OTHER PROPERTY

- Manhattan 1 Police Plaza
- New York, NY 10038, (646) 610-5906.
- Brooklyn 84th Precinct, 301 Gold Street
- Brooklyn, NY 11201, (718) 875-6675. Bronx Property Clerk - 215 East 161 Street
- Bronx, NY 10451, (718) 590-2806. Queens Property Clerk - 47-07 Pearson Place,
- Long Island City, NY 11101, (718) 433-2678. Staten Island Property Clerk - 1 Edgewater Plaza Staten Island, NY 10301, (718) 876-8484.

j2-d31

PROCUREMENT

"Compete To Win" More Contracts! Thanks to a new City initiative - "Compete to Win" - the NYC Department of Small Business Services offers a new set of FREE services to help create more opportunities for minority and women-owned businesses to compete, connect and grow their business with the City. With NYC Construction Loan, Technical Assistance, NYC Construction Mentorship, Bond Readiness, and NYC Teaming services, the City will be able to help even more small businesses than before.

Win More Contracts at nyc.gov/competetowin

"The City of New York is committed to achieving excellence in the design and construction of its capital program, and building on the tradition of innovation in architecture and engineering that has contributed to the City's prestige as a global destination. The $contracting\ opportunities\ for\ construction/construction$ services and construction-related services that appear in the individual agency listings below reflect that commitment to excellence."

HHS ACCELERATOR

To respond to human services Requests for Proposals (RFPs) released Fall 2013 and later, vendors must first complete and submit an electronic prequalification application using the City's Health and Human Services (HHS) Accelerator System. The HHS Accelerator System is a web-based system maintained by the City of New York for use by its human services Agencies to manage procurement. To establish this, the City of New York is using the innovative procurement method, as permitted and in accordance with Section 3-12 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules of the City of New York ("PPB Rules"). The new process will remove redundancy by capturing information about boards, filings, policies, and general service experience centrally. As a result, specific proposals for funding will be more focused on program design, scope, and budget.

Important information about the new method

- Prequalification applications are required every three
- Documents related to annual corporate filings must be submitted on an annual basis to remain eligible to compete
 Prequalification applications will be reviewed to validate
- compliance with corporate filings, organizational capacity, and relevant service experience
- Approved organizations will be eligible to compete and would submit electronic proposals through the system.

RFPs to be managed by HHS Accelerator are listed on the NYC Procurement Roadmap located at $\frac{\text{http://www.nyc.gov/html/hhsaccelerator/html/roadmap/$ <u>map.shtml.</u> All current and prospective vendors should frequently review information listed on roadmap to take full advantage of upcoming opportunities for funding.

Participating NYC Agencies

HHS Accelerator, led by the Deputy Mayor for Health and Human Services, is governed by an Executive Steering Committee of Agency Heads who represent the following NYC Client and Community- based Services Agencies: Administration for Children's Services (ACS)

Department for the Aging (DFTA) Department of Corrections (DOC)

Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH)

Department of Homeless Services (DHS)

Department of Probation (DOP)

Department of Small Business Services (SBS) $Department\ of\ Youth\ and\ Community\ Development\ (DYCD)$

Housing and Preservation Department (HPD)

Human Resources Administration (HRA)

Office of the Criminal Justice Coordinator (CJC) To sign up for training on the new system, and for additional information about HHS Accelerator, including background materials, user guides and video tutorials, please visit www.nyc.gov/hhsaccelerator.

ADMINISTRATION FOR CHILDREN'S **SERVICES**

■ SOLICITATIONS

 $Human\,/\,Client\,Services$

NON-SECURE DETENTION GROUP HOMES Negotiated Acquisition – Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN# 06813N0006 – DUE 06-30-15 AT 2:00 P.M. – The Administration for Children's Services, Division of Youth and Family Justice is soliciting applications from organizations interested in operating non-secure detention group homes in New York City. This is an open-ended solicitation.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Administration for Children's Services, 150 William Street, 9th Floor, New York, NY 10038. Michael Walker (212) 341-3617; Fax: (917) 551-7239; michael.walker@dfa.state.ny.us

o31-a20

■ AWARDS

Services (Other Than Human Services)

TRAINING ANALYTICAL SERVICE - Renewal -PIN# 06810P0004001R001 – AMT: \$506,250.00 – TO: Vera Institute of Justice, Inc., 233 Broadway, New York,

● f13

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE **SERVICES**

OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PURCHASING

■ SOLICITATIONS

Services (Other Than Human Services)

PUBLIC SURPLUS ONLINE AUCTION - Other -PIN# 0000000000 - DUE 12-31-14.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Citywide Administrative Services, 66-26 Metropolitan Avenue, Queens Village, NY 11379. Donald Lepore (718) 417-2152; Fax: (212) 313-3135; dlepore@dcas.nyc.gov

s6-f25

● f13

● f13

■ AWARDS

Goods

SHELF STABLE FRUITS, VEGETABLES, FISH, DESSERTS/DOC - Competitive Sealed Bids PIN# 8571400148 - AMT: \$27,600.00 - TO: Valente Yeast
Company, Inc., 61-26 Maurice Avenue, Maspeth, NY 11378.

• CAR TOWING AND STORAGE (EMERGENCY) -Emergency Purchase – PIN# 8571400124 – AMT: \$3,773,522.88 – TO: Ashbritt Inc., 565 East Hillsboro Blvd., Deerfield Beach, FL 33441. Procurement Based on

PPB Rules Section 3-06 emergency purchases. Procurement due to Hurricane Sandy.

NYC MTA PIGGYBACK FLAT BED WRECKER CAR CARRIER - DOT – Intergovernmental Purchase – PIN# 8571406265 – AMT: \$157,925.00 – TO: Gabrielli Truck Sales Ltd., 153-20 South Conduit Avenue, Jamaica, NY

Sales Lud., 153-20 South Conduit Avenue, Jamaica, NY 11434. OGS Contract: NYC MTA #V320031.

MICROCOMPUTER SYSTEMS SVCS HEWLETT PC AGGREGATE - HRA — Intergovernmental Purchase — PIN# 8571400277 — AMT: \$244,000.00 — TO: Hewlett Packard Company, 10810 Farnam Drive, Omaha, NE 68154. OGS Contract: PT#65350.

Suppliers wishing to be considered for a contract with the Office of General Services of New York State are advised to contact the Procurement Services Group, Corning Tower, Room 3711, Empire State Plaza, Albany, NY 12242 or by phone: 518-474-6717.

SHELF STABLE FRUITS, VEG., FISH, DESSERTS/ DOC – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 8571400148 – AMT: \$11,183.00 – TO: Hydrozyme Corp., 444 East 86th Street, 16-G, New York, NY 10028.

MICROSOFT PREMIER SUPPORT AND PREMIER SERVICES - DCAS - Intergovernmental Purchase -PIN# 8571400282 - AMT: \$143,880.00 - TO: Microsoft Corporation, Inc., 5426 Bay Center Drive, Suite 700, Tampa, Fl 33609. OGS Contract: PS#65693.

Suppliers wishing to be considered for a contract with the Office of General Services of New York State are advised to contact the Procurement Services Group, Corning Tower, Room 3711, Empire State Plaza, Albany, NY 12242 or by phone: 518-474-6717. **●** f13

■ VENDOR LISTS

Goods

EQUIPMENT FOR DEPARTMENT OF SANITATION – In accordance with PPB Rules, Section 2.05(c)(3), an acceptable brands list will be established for the following equipment for the Department of Sanitation:

A. Collection Truck Bodies

B. Collection Truck Cab Chassis

C. Major Component Parts (Engine, Transmission, etc.)

Applications for consideration of equipment products for inclusion on the acceptable brands list are available from: Mr. Edward Andersen, Procurement Analyst, Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Office of Citywide Procurement, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007. (212) 669-8509. j2-d31

DESIGN & CONSTRUCTION

AWARDS

Construction / Construction Services

ENGINEERING DESIGN SERVICES – Request for Proposals – PIN# 8502013HW0060P – AMT: \$1,491,014.00 – TO: Stantec Consulting Services, Inc., 50 West 23rd Street, New York, NY 10010. HWQ121B3, for the reconstruction of streets in South Jamaica Area, Phase 3, Borough of Queens.

CONTRACTS

■ SOLICITATIONS

 $Construction \, / \, Construction \, \, Services$

CONSTRUCTION OF STORM SEWERS IN ELKMONT AVENUE BETWEEN 250TH STREET AND 252ND STREET, ETC., QUEENS - Competitive Sealed Bids -PIN# 85014B0083 - DUE 03-11-14 AT 11:00 A.M. -PROJECT NO.: SEQ200545/DDC PIN: 8502013SE0021C. Experience Requirements. Bid documents are available at: http://www.nyc.gov/buildnyc

Companies certified by the New York City Department of Small Business Services as Minority- or Women- Owned Business Enterprises ("M/WBE") are strongly encouraged to submit a bid. Also, this bid solicitation includes M/WBE participation goal(s). For the M/WBE goals, please visit our website at www.nyc.gov/buildnyc see "Bid Opportunities." To find out more about M/WBE certification visit www.nyc.gov/getcertified or call the DSBS certification helpline at (212) 513-6311.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Bid Document Deposit - \$35.00 per set. Company Check or Money Order only. No cash accepted. Late bids will not be accepted. Department of Design and Construction, 30-30 Thomson Avenue. Emmanuel Charles (718) 391-2200; Fax: (718) 391-2615; charlesem@ddc.nyc.gov

EDUCATION

CONTRACTS AND PURCHASING

■ SOLICITATIONS

Goods

OXYGEN TANKS (RENTAL AND REFILL) - Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# Z2410040 – DUE 02-26-14 AT 4:00 P.M. – Vendors must be able to supply this product within 24 hours after receipt of order by the Office of School Health or authorized ordering agency under the jurisdiction of the Board of Education of the City of New York. If you cannot download this BID, please send an e-mail to VendorHotline@schools.nyc.gov with the BID Number and title in the public bline of the property of the public bline of the property of the prop title in the subject line of your e-mail. For all questions related to this BID, please send an e-mail to MEiselman@schools.nyc.gov with the bid number and title in the subject of your e-mail.

The New York City Department of Education (DOE) strives to give all businesses, including Minority and Women-Owned Business Enterprises (M/WBEs), an equal opportunity to compete for DOE procurements. The DOE's mission is to provide equal access to procurement opportunities for all qualified vendors, including M/WBEs, from all segments of the community. The DOE works to enhance the ability of M/WBEs to compete for contracts. DOE is committed to ensuring that M/WBEs fully participate in the procurement

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Education, 65 Court Street, Room 1201,

☞ f13

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

Brooklyn, NY 11201. Vendor Hotline (718) 935-2300; vendorhotline@schools.nyc.gov

■ SOLICITATIONS

Services (Other Than Human Services)

SLUDGE REMOVAL SERVICES, PORT JERVIS WWTP – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 82614WS00014 – DUE 03-04-14 AT 11:30 A.M. – CONTRACT DEL-402. Document Fee: \$40.00. Project Manager is Matthew Burd (845) 340-7269.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Department of Environmental Protection, 59-17 Junction Blvd., 17th Floor, Flushing, NY 11373.

Fabian Heras (718) 595-4472; fheras@dep.nyc.gov

☞ f13

HEALTH AND HOSPITALS CORPORATION

The New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation is regularly soliciting bids for supplies and equipment at its Central Purchasing Offices, 346 Broadway, New York City, Room 516, for its Hospitals and Diagnostic and Treatment Centers. All interested parties are welcome to review the bids that are posted in Room 516 weekdays between 9:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. For information regarding bids and the bidding process, please call (212) 442-4018.

j2-d31

HEALTH AND MENTAL HYGIENE

AWARDS

Human/Client Services

NY/NY III CONGREGATE SUPPORTIVE HOUSING Renewal – PIN# 08P0076301R2X00 – AMT: \$2,055,828.00 – TO: Camba, Inc., 1720 Church Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11226.
■ NY/NY III CONGREGATE SUPPORTIVE HOUSING

– Renewal – PIN# 08PO082506R2X00 – AMT: \$6,360,639.00 – TO: Camba, Inc., 1720 Church Avenue, Brooklyn, NY

NYNY III CONGREGATE SUPPORTIVE HOUSING POPULATION I AND V - Renewal - PIN# 08P0076327R1X00 - AMT: \$2,580,294.00 - TO: Camba, Inc., 1720 Church Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11226.

● f13

ACCELA SP SERVERS – Intergovernmental Purchase – Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN# 14MI022501R0X00 – AMT: \$138,000.10

TO: Compulink Technologies, Inc., 214 West 29th Street, Suite 201, New York, NY 10001.

• MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES – Required Method (including Preferred Source) – PIN# 14AZ007201R0X00 – AMT: \$4,627,983.00 – TO: Baltic Street Aeh, Inc., 250 Baltic Street, 1st Floor, Brooklyn, NY 11201.

SUPPORTIVE HOUSING FOR LOW-INCOME PERSONS LIVING WITH HIVAIDS – Negotiated

Acquisition – Judgment required in evaluating proposals -PIN# 14AE008301R0X00 – AMT: \$219,396.00 – TO: Camba, Inc., 1720 Church Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11226.

● f13

FINANCE

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Goods

VACCINE PURCHASE – Government to Government – PIN# 16ID000201R0X00 – DUE 02-21-14 AT 4:00 P.M. – The Department intends to enter into a contract to the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention "("CDC"). CDC shall allow the City to purchase vaccines at the rates contained in the Contracts under the "optional use / funding provisions" of the CDC contracts in current effects and any others for which the City has received authorization to purchase from and through CDC. All qualified vendors may express their interest, in writing, to be considered for future services no later than February 21, 2014. The term of the contract will be from 07/01/2015 to 06/30/2018 with option to renew for the period from 07/01/2018 to 06/30/2021. Any questions regarding this NA should be address in writing to the above Contracting Officer.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Health and Mental Hygiene, 42-09 28th Street, 17th Floor, Long Island City, NY 11101. Paul Romain (347) 396-6654; Fax: (347) 396-6758; promain1@health.nyc.gov

☞ f13

HOUSING AUTHORITY

SOLICITATIONS

Goods & Services

SMD_PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE OF HVAC

SMID_PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE OF HVAC SYSTEMS AT POLICE SYSTEM AREAS – Competitive Sealed Bids – DUE 03-20-14 – PIN# 60473 - PSA #9-1, #9-2 and #2 Due at 10:00 A.M. PIN# 60474 - PSA #4 Due at 10:05 A.M. PIN# 60475 - PSA #5 Due at 10:10 A.M. PIN# 60476 - PSA #6 Due at 10:15 A.M. PIN# 60477 - PSA #7 Due at 10:20 A.M.

PIN# 60477 - PSA #7 Due at 10:20 A.M PIN# 60478 - PSA #1 and #3 Due at 10:25 A.M.

The work to be done under this contract consists of providing preventive maintenance; repair/replacement and on call emergency services for HVAC units at site specific for a period of two years from commencement date. Please ensure that bid response includes documentation as required and attached/included in electronic bid proposal submittal. Failure to comply will result in your bid being deemed non-responsive. No Bid Security Required.

Interested firms may obtain a copy and submit it on NYCHA's website: Doing Business with NYCHA. Http://www.nyc.gov/html/nycha/html/business/business.shtml Vendors are instructed to access the "Selling Goods and Services to NYCHA" link; click on "Getting Started: Register or Log-in Here." Establish/utilize log-in credentials: "New User, Request Log-In ID or Returning iSupplier User. Upon access, reference applicable RFQ number per solicitation.

Vendors electing to submit a non-electronic bid (paper document) will be subject to a \$25.00 non-refundable fee; payable to NYCHA by USPS-Money Order/Certified Check or Cash only for each set of RFQ documents requested. Remit payment to NYCHA Finance Department at 90 Church Street, 6th Floor obtain receipt and present it to 6th Floor Street, 6th Floor; obtain receipt and present it to 6th Floor, Supply Management Procurement Group. A bid package will be generated at time of request.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Housing Authority, 90 Church Street, 6th Floor, 12th Floor, New York, NY 10007. Erneste Pierre-Louis (212) 306-3609;

Fax: (212) 306-5109; erneste.pierre-louis@nycha.nyc.gov

● f13

PARKS AND RECREATION

CAPITAL PROJECTS

■ VENDOR LISTS

 $Construction \, / \, Construction \, \, Services$

PREQUALIFIED VENDOR LIST: GENERAL CONSTRUCTION - NON-COMPLEX GENERAL CONSTRUCTION SITE WORK ASSOCIATED WITH NEW YORK CITY DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND

RECREATION ("DPR" AND/OR "PARKS") PARKS AND PLAYGROUNDS CONSTRUCTION AND

RECONSTRUCTION PROJECTS – DPR is seeking to evaluate and pre-qualify a list of general contractors (a "PQL") exclusively to conduct non-complex general construction site work involving the construction and reconstruction of DPR parks and playgrounds projects not exceeding \$3 million per contract ("General Construction").

By establishing contractor's qualifications and experience in advance, DPR will have a pool of competent contractors from which it can draw to promptly and effectively reconstruct and construction its parks, playgrounds, beaches, gardens and green-streets. DPR will select contractors from the General Construction PQL for non-complex general construction reconstruction site work of up to \$3,000,000 per contract, through the use of a Competitive Sealed Bid solicited from the PQL generated from this RFQ.

The vendors selected for inclusion in the General Construction PQL will be invited to participate in the NYC Construction Mentorship. NYC Construction Mentorship focuses on increasing the use of small NYC contractors by making them more competitive in their pursuit of NYC contracts, and winning larger contracts with larger values. Firms participating in NYC Construction Mentorship will have the opportunity to take management classes and receive on-the-job training provided by a construction management

DPR will only consider applications for this General Construction PQL from contractors who meet any one of the following criteria:

1) The submitting entity must be a Certified Minority/Woman Business enterprise (M/WBE)* 2) The submitting entity must be a registered joint venture or have a valid legal agreement as a joint venture, with at least one of the entities in the venture being a certified M/WBE*;

3) The submitting entity must indicate a commitment to subcontract no less than 50 percent of any awarded job to a certified M/WBE for every work order awarded. *Firms that are in the process of becoming a New York Citycertified M/WBE may submit a PQL application and submit a M/WBE Acknowledgement Letter, which states the Department of Small Business Services has begun the Certification process.

Application documents may also be obtained on-line at: http://a856-internet.nyc.gov/nycvendoronline/home.asp.; of http://www.nycgovparks.org/opportunities/business

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center, Room 60, Flushing Meadows-Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368. Charlette Hamamgian (718) 760-6789; Fax: (718) 760-6781; charlette.hamamgian@parks.nyc.gov

f10-d31

SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION AUTHORITY

CONTRACTS

■ SOLICITATIONS

 $Construction \, / \, Construction \, \, Services$

EXTERIOR MASONRY/PARAPETS/ROOFS Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN# SCA14-14818D-1 -DUE 03-04-14 AT 11:30 A.M. - PS 153 (Manhattan). Non-refundable Document Fee: \$100.00. Project Range: \$3,420,000.00 to \$3,600,000.00. Pre-Bid Meeting date is February 21, 2014 at 11:00 A.M. at PS 153 (M).

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

School Construction Authority, 30-30 Thomson Avenue, First Floor, Long Island City, NY 11101. Ricardo Forde (718) 752-5288; Fax: (718) 472-0477; r for de@nycsca.org

☞ f13

PROCUREMENT

■ SOLICITATIONS

Construction / Construction Services

IPV SURVEILLANCE CAMERAS - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN# SCA14-14977D-1 - DUE 03-04-14 AT 11:00 A.M. – Four (4) Various Schools (M). Project Range: \$1,230,000.00 - \$1,300,000.00. Non-refundable Bid Document Charge: \$100.00, Certified Check or Money Order, payable to the New York City School Construction Authority. Also, accepting Major Credit Cards. Bidders must be pre-qualified by the

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

School Construction Authority, 30-30 Thomson Avenue,
L.I.C., NY 11101. Iris Vega (718) 472-8292; Fax: (718) 472-8290; ivega@nycsca.org

● f13

AGENCY PUBLIC HEARINGS ON CONTRACT AWARDS

NOTE: Individuals requesting Sign Language Interpreters should contact the Mayor's Office of Contract Services, Public Hearings Unit, 253 Broadway, 9th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10007, (212) 788-7490, no later than SEVEN (7) BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC HEARING. TDD users should call Verizon relay services.

MAYOR'S OFFICE OF CONTRACT **SERVICES**

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

MAYOR'S OFFICE OF CONTRACT SERVICES MAYOR'S OFFICE OF CONTRACT SERVICES

NOTICE
CONTRACT PUBLIC HEARING
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 2014 - 10:00 A.M.
HAS BEEN RESCHEDULED TO
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 18, 2014 - 10:00 A.M.
SPECTOR HALL, 22 READE STREET, MAIN FLOOR
BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN.

f12-18

AGENCY RULES

OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE TRIALS AND HEARINGS

■ NOTICE

Notice of Promulgation of Rule

Notice is hereby given in accordance with Sections 1043 (b) and 1049 of the New York City Charter and Section 1 (c) of Mayoral Executive Order No. 148 (June 8, 2011) that the Office of Administrative Trials and Hearings ("OATH") hereby promulgates the following rule that corrects a citation error in section 5-14 of title 48 of the Rules of the City of New York. A public hearing was not held because it would serve no public purpose since the change merely corrects an erroneous citation in the cited rule. However, written comments on the rule were being accepted through February 9, 2014. No written comments were received.

Statement of Basis and Purpose of Final Rule

On December 16, 2013, OATH published its final rules in the City Record. These rules, effective January 15, 2014, codified interim rules in effect after the Taxi and Limousine Tribunal was merged with OATH. After publication in the City Record, OATH staff noticed an incorrect citation contained in section 5-14 of the new rule. The rule corrects that citation.

New material is underlined. [Deleted material is in brackets.]

"Shall" and "must" denote mandatory requirements and may be used interchangeably in the rules of this department, unless otherwise specified or unless the context clearly indicates otherwise

Section 5-14 of Title 48 of the Rules of the City of New York is amended to read as follows:

§ 5-14 Special Procedures

(a) Summary suspension based on a failure to be timely tested for drug use. When the TLC submits written documentation pursuant to 35 RCNY \S 68-16(d) from a Licensee refuting summary suspension based on a failure to be timely tested for drug use, the Taxi and Limousine Tribunal at OATH will issue a decision based on the written documentation without a hearing. The decision will include findings of fact and conclusions of law. The decision can be appealed in accordance with the process established in [subsection 68-12] section 5-12 of this chapter.

(b) Unlicensed activity. A decision on unlicensed activity with a commuter van pursuant to §19-529.2 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York will be issued within one business day of the conclusion of the hearing or the default.

BUILDINGS

NOTICE

Notice of Public Hearing and Opportunity to Comment on Proposed Rules

What are we proposing? The Department of Buildings (DOB) is proposing to amend the rule regarding timeframes for filing elevator inspection reports and certificates of

When and where is the hearing? DOB will hold a public hearing on the proposed rule. The public hearing will take place at 10:00 A.M. on 3/19/14. The hearing will be in the 3rd floor conference room at 280 Broadway.

How do I comment on the proposed rules? Anyone can comment on the proposed rules by:

- **Website.** You can submit comments to the DOB through the NYC rules Web site at http://rules.cityofnewyork.us.
- Email. You can email written comments to dobrules@buildings.nyc.gov.
- Mail. You can mail written comments to the New York City Department of Buildings, Office of the General Counsel, 280 Broadway, 7th floor, New York, NY 10007.
 - Fax. You can fax written comments to the New York City Department of Buildings, Office of the General Counsel, at 212-566-3843.
- By speaking at the hearing. Anyone who wants to comment on the proposed rule at the public hearing must sign up to speak. You can sign up before the hearing by calling 212-393-2085. You can also sign up in the hearing room before the hearing begins on 3/19/14. You can speak for up to three

Is there a deadline to submit written comments? Yes, you must submit written comments by 3/19/14.

Do you need assistance to participate in the hearing? You must tell the Office of the General Counsel if you need a reasonable accommodation of a disability at the hearing. You must tell us if you need a sign language interpreter. You can tell us by mail or email at the addresses given above. You may also tell us by telephone at 212-393-2085. You must tell us by 3/12/14.

Can I review the comments made on the proposed rules? You can review the comments made online on the proposed rules by going to the website at http://rules.cityofnewyork.us/. A few days after the hearing, written comments and a summary of oral comments received at the hearing will be available to the public at the Office of the General Counsel.

What authorizes DOB to make this rule? Sections 643 and 1043(a) of the City Charter and sections 28-304.6.4, 28-304.6.5 and 28-304.6.6 of the City Administrative Code authorize DOB to make this proposed rule. This proposed rule was not included in DOB's regulatory agenda for this Fiscal Year because it was not contemplated when DOB published the agenda.

Where can I find the DOB's rules? The DOB's rules are in Title 1 of the Rules of the City of New York.

What rules govern the rulemaking process? DOB must meet the requirements of Section 1043 of the City Charter when creating or changing rules. This notice is made according to the requirements of Section 1043(b) of the City Charter.

Statement of Basis and Purpose of Proposed Rule

On December 30, 2013, Local Law 141 was signed by the Mayor. Local Law 141 amends the Administrative Code of the City of New York, the New York City Plumbing Code, the New York City Building Code, the New York City Mechanical Code and the New York City Fuel Gas Code to bring these codes up to date with the 2009 editions of the International Building, Mechanical, Fuel Gas and Plumbing Codes. Certain provisions of that local law went into effect immediately. Among them were sections 28-304.6.4, 28-304.6.5 and 28-304.6.6 of the Administrative Code, which deal with elevator inspections and tests.

These provisions changed the timeframe for filing inspection and testing reports as well as certificates of correction. This change was made to increase industry compliance by providing a more practical and adequate amount of time to correct defects and file a report. Rule 103-02 is being amended to reflect the new provisions enacted by Local Law 141.

The Department of Buildings' authority for these rules is found in sections 643 and 1043 of the New York City Charter and sections 28-304.6.4, 28-304.6.5 and 28-304.6.6 of the New York City Administrative Code.

New material is underlined. [Deleted material is in brackets.]

"Shall" and "must" denote mandatory requirements and may be used interchangeably in the rules of this department, unless otherwise specified or unless the context clearly indicates otherwise.

Section 1. Paragraph (3) of subdivision (c) of section 103-02 of the rules of the city of New York is amended to read as follows:

(3) Filing deadline. For category 1, 3, and 5 periodic elevator inspection and test reports, [forty-five (45) calendar] <u>sixty (60)</u> days from the date of the inspection <u>and test.</u>

§2. Subdivision (e) of section 103-02 of the rules of the city of New York is amended to read as follows:

(e) Correction of defects and affirmation of correction filing requirements. In accordance with Section 28-304.6.6 of the Administrative Code, all defects found [and reported] on a category 1 periodic inspection and test [reports] shall be corrected within [forty five (45) business] one hundred twenty (120) days of the [filing of the report] inspection and test conducted by an approved elevator inspection agency or owner, with the exception of all hazardous conditions, which shall be corrected immediately. Within [fifteen (15) business days following such forty five (45) day period] sixty (60) days of the date of correction, an affirmation of correction stating that all found and reported defects have been corrected shall be filed by same with the department on such forms and in such a manner as prescribed by the commissioner. Failure to comply with this subdivision shall be deemed a major violation.

§3. Paragraphs (3) and (4) of subdivision (h) of section 103-02 of the rules of the city of New York is amended to read as follows:

(3) Failure to file the affirmation of correction. An owner who fails to correct the defects within the applicable time after the inspection and test and to file the [elevator] affirmation of correction within twelve (12) months from the date the affirmation was due, stating that all category 1 defects found [and reported] on the inspection and test report have been corrected pursuant to Section 28-304.6.6 of the Administrative Code and subdivision (e) of this section, shall be liable for a civil penalty of one thousand dollars (\$1000.00) per elevator.

(4) Untimely filing of the affirmation of correction. An owner who fails to correct the defects within the applicable time after the inspection and test and to file such affirmation within sixty (60) business days from the [filing of such report] date of correction in accordance with subdivision (e) of this section, shall be liable for a civil penalty of fifty dollars (\$50.00) per month, per elevator, commencing on the day following the date the affirmation was due and ending on the date of submission of the affirmation. The total penalty shall not exceed six hundred dollars (\$600.00) per elevator.

§4. Paragraphs (3) and (4) of subdivision (i) of section 103-02 of the rules of the city of New York are amended to read as follows:

(3) Failure to file the affirmation of correction. An owner who fails to <u>correct the defects within the applicable time after the inspection and test and to file the [elevator] affirmation of correction within twelve (12) months from the date the affirmation was due, stating that all category 1 defects found [and reported] on the inspection and test report</u>

have been corrected pursuant to Section 28-304.6.6 of the Administrative Code and subdivision (e) of this section, shall be liable for a civil penalty of three thousand dollars (\$3000.00) per elevator.

(4) Untimely filing of the affirmation of correction. An owner who fails to correct the defects within the applicable time after the inspection and test and to file such affirmation within sixty (60) business days from the [filing of such report] date of correction in accordance with subdivision (e) of this section, shall be liable for a civil penalty of one hundred and fifty dollars (\$150.00) per month, per elevator, commencing on the day following the date the affirmation was due and ending on the date of submission of the affirmation. The total penalty shall not exceed one thousand eight hundred dollars (\$1800.00) per elevator.

NEW YORK CITY MAYOR'S OFFICE OF OPERATIONS 253 BROADWAY, 10th FLOOR NEW YORK, NY 10007 212-788-1400

CERTIFICATION / ANALYSIS PURSUANT TO CHARTER SECTION 1043(d)

RULE TITLE: Filing of Elevator Inspection Reports and Certificates of Correction

REFERENCE NUMBER: DOB-48

RULEMAKING AGENCY: Department of Buildings

I certify that this office has analyzed the proposed rule referenced above as required by Section 1043(d) of the New York City Charter, and that the proposed rule referenced above:

- Is understandable and written in plain language for the discrete regulated community or communities;
- (ii) Minimizes compliance costs for the discrete regulated community or communities consistent with achieving the stated purpose of the rule; and
- (iii) Does not provide a cure period because it does not establish a violation, modification of a violation, or modification of the penalties associated with a violation

<u>/s/ Ruby B. Choi</u> Mayor's Office of Operations 2/4/2014 Date

NEW YORK CITY LAW DEPARTMENT DIVISION OF LEGAL COUNSEL 100 CHURCH STREET NEW YORK, NY 10007 212-356-4028

CERTIFICATION PURSUANT TO CHARTER §1043(d)

RULE TITLE: Filing of Elevator Inspection Reports and Certificates of Correction

REFERENCE NUMBER: 2014 RG 003

RULEMAKING AGENCY: Department of Buildings

I certify that this office has reviewed the above-referenced proposed rule as required by section 1043(d) of the New York City Charter, and that the above-referenced proposed rule:

- (i) is drafted so as to accomplish the purpose of the authorizing provisions of law;
- (ii) is not in conflict with other applicable rules;
- (iii) to the extent practicable and appropriate, is narrowly drawn to achieve its stated purpose; and
- (iv) to the extent practicable and appropriate, contains a statement of basis and purpose that provides a clear explanation of the rule and the requirements imposed by the rule.

/s/ STEVEN GOULDEN Acting Corporation Counsel Date: February 4, 2014

● f13

TAXI AND LIMOUSINE COMMISSION

■ NOTICE

$\begin{array}{c} {\bf Notice\ of\ Revised\ Public\ Hearing\ Date\ for\ Proposed} \\ {\bf Rules} \end{array}$

Notice is hereby given that the proposed hearing by the Taxi and Limousine Commission ("TLC") for rules changing the payment of the Taxi Accessibility Fee by taxicab medallion owners previously scheduled to be held on February 20, 2014 at 9:00 A.M. by a notice appearing in the City Record on January 13, 2014 is rescheduled.

A public hearing on these proposed rules will be held by the TLC at its offices at 33 Beaver Street, 19th Floor, New York, New York 10004 at a date to be determined, and for which notice will be given.

The comment deadline is unchanged and written comments on these proposed rules should be submitted to the Office of Legal Affairs and must continue to be received by no later than February 12, 2014 to:

Meera Joshi
Deputy Commissioner for Legal Affairs/General Counsel
Taxi and Limousine Commission
33 Beaver St., 22nd Floor
New York, New York 10004
Telephone: 212-676-1135
Fax: 212-676-1102
Email: tlcrules@tlc.nyc.gov

Written comments and a summary of all comments received at the hearing will be available for public inspection at that office.

SPECIAL MATERIALS

HOUSING PRESERVATION & DEVELOPMENT

NOTICE

REQUEST FOR COMMENT REGARDING AN APPLICATION FOR A CERTIFICATION OF NO HARASSMENT

Notice Date: February 11, 2014

To: Occupants, Former Occupants, and Other Interested Parties

Property: Address	Application	on# <u>Inquiry Period</u>
210 West 136th Street, Manhattan	n 1/14	January 3, 2011 to Present
328 West 23rd Street, Manhattan	3/14	January 6, 2011 to Present
42 West 126th Street, Manhattan	6/14	January 24, 2011 to Present
3 East 3rd Street, Manhattan	8/14	January 28, 2011 to Present
239 West 120th Street, Manhattan	n 9/14	January 28, 2011 to Present
127 Lefferts Place, Brooklyn	5/14	January 24, 2011 to Present
125 Lefferts Place, Brooklyn	10/14	January 29, 2011 to Present

Authority: SRO, Administrative Code §27-2093

Before the Department of Buildings can issue a permit for the alteration or demolition of a single room occupancy multiple dwelling, the owner must obtain a "Certification of No Harassment" from the Department of Housing Preservation and Development ("HPD") stating that there has not been harassment of the building's lawful occupants during a specified time period. Harassment is conduct by an owner that is intended to cause, or does cause, residents to leave or otherwise surrender any of their legal occupancy rights. It can include, but is not limited to, failure to provide essential services (such as heat, water, gas, or electricity), illegally locking out building residents, starting frivolous lawsuits, and using threats or physical force.

The owner of the building identified above has applied for a Certification of No Harassment. If you have any comments or evidence of harassment at this building, please notify HPD at CONH Unit, 100 Gold Street, 6th Floor, New York, NY 10038 by letter postmarked not later than 30 days from the date of this notice or by an in-person statement made within the same period. To schedule an appointment for an in-person statement, please call (212) 863-5277 or (212) 863-8211.

REQUEST FOR COMMENT REGARDING AN APPLICATION FOR A CERTIFICATION OF NO HARASSMENT

Notice Date: February 11, 2014

To: Occupants, Former Occupants, and Other Interested Parties

Property: Address Application# Inquiry Period

145 North 4th Street, Brooklyn 7/14 October 4, 2004 to Present

Authority: Greenpoint-Williamsburg Anti-Harassment Area, Zoning Resolution §§23-013, 93-90

Before the Department of Buildings can issue a permit for the alteration or demolition of a multiple dwelling in certain areas designated in the Zoning Resolution, the owner must obtain a "Certification of No Harassment" from the Department of Housing Preservation and Development ("HPD") stating that there has not been harassment of the building's lawful occupants during a specified time period. Harassment is conduct by an owner that is intended to cause, or does cause, residents to leave or otherwise surrender any of their legal occupancy rights. It can include, but is not limited to, failure to provide essential services (such as heat, water, gas, or electricity), illegally locking out building residents, starting frivolous lawsuits, and using threats or physical force.

The owner of the building identified above has applied for a Certification of No Harassment. If you have any comments or evidence of harassment at this building, please notify HPD at **CONH Unit, 100 Gold Street, 6th Floor, New York, NY 10038** by letter postmarked not later than 30 days from the date of this notice or by an in-person statement made within the same period. To schedule an appointment for an in-person statement, please call **(212) 863-5277 or (212) 863-8211.**

REQUEST FOR COMMENT REGARDING AN APPLICATION FOR A CERTIFICATION OF NO HARASSMENT

Notice Date: February 11, 2014

To: Occupants, Former Occupants, and Other Interested Parties

Property: Address Application# Inquiry Period

812 10th Avenue, Manhattan 4/14 January 13, 1999 to Present

Authority: Special Clinton District, Zoning Resolution §96-110

Before the Department of Buildings can issue a permit for

the alteration or demolition of a multiple dwelling in certain areas designated in the Zoning Resolution, the owner must obtain a "Certification of No Harassment" from the Department of Housing Preservation and Development ("HPD") stating that there has not been harassment of the building's lawful occupants during a specified time period. Harassment is conduct by an owner that is intended to cause, or does cause, residents to leave or otherwise surrender any of their legal occupancy rights. It can include, but is not limited to, failure to provide essential services (such as heat, water, gas, or electricity), illegally locking out building residents, starting frivolous lawsuits, and using threats or physical force.

The owner of the building identified above has applied for a Certification of No Harassment. If you have any comments or evidence of harassment at this building, please notify HPD at CONH Unit, 100 Gold Street, 6th Floor, New York, NY 10038 by letter postmarked not later than 30 days from the date of this notice or by an in-person statement made within the same period. To schedule an appointment for an in-person statement, please call (212) 863-5277 or (212) 863-8211.

f11-20

MAYOR'S OFFICE OF CONTRACT **SERVICES**

■ NOTICE

Notice of Intent to Issue New Solicitation(s) Not Included in FY 2014 Annual Contracting Plan and Schedule

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Mayor will be issuing the following solicitation(s) not included in the FY 2014 Annual Contracting Plan and Schedule that is published pursuant to New York City Charter § 312(a):

Agency: Department of Parks and Recreation Description of services sought: Architectural Design Services for Maintenance Facility to serve Monuments and Antiquities, Manhattan Forestry, Manhattan Operations, and 5-Boro Operations, Located east of the RFK Bridge on Ward's Island, Borough of Manhattan Start date of the proposed contract: 4/1/2014 End date of the proposed contract: 4/1/2016 Method of solicitation the agency intends to utilize: Task Orders Personnel in substantially similar titles within agency: Architect 1, Architect 3, Architect Intern, Assistant Architect, Landmarks Preservationist, Landmarks Preservationist 2, Project Manager, Project Manager 1, Project Manager 2, Associate Project Manager 1, Project Manager 2, Associate Project Manager 1, Associate Project Manager 1, Associate Project Manager 3, Associate Project Manager M1 Headcount of personnel in substantially similar titles within agency: 81

Notice of Intent to Extend Contract(s) Not Included in FY 2014 Annual Contracting Plan and Schedule

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Mayor will be entering into the following extension(s) of (a) contract(s) not included in the FY 2014 Annual Contracting Plan and Schedule that is published pursuant to New York City Charter § 312(a):

Agency: Department of Parks and Recreation Vendor: Sage & Coombe Architects, LLP

Description of services: Architectural Design Services for projects = \$4,000,000 Method of renewal/extension the agency intends to utilize:

Amendment Extension New start date of the proposed renewed/extended contract:

New end date of the proposed renewed/extended contract: 8/4/2015

Modifications sought to the nature of services performed

under the contract: No Cost Extension Reason(s) the agency intends to renew/extend the contract: In

order to procure the next on-call architectural contract

without a gap in service. Personnel in substantially similar titles within agency:

Architect 1, Architect 3, Architect Intern, Assistant Architect, Landmarks Preservationist, Landmarks Preservationist 2 Headcount of personnel in substantially similar titles within

Agency: Department of Parks and Recreation

Vendor: 1100 Architect

Description of services: Architectural Design Services for projects = \$4,000,000

Method of renewal/extension the agency intends to utilize:

Amendment Extension

New start date of the proposed renewed/extended contract:

New end date of the proposed renewed/extended contract: 5/1/2015

Modifications sought to the nature of services performed under the contract: No Cost Extension

Reason(s) the agency intends to renew/extend the contract: In order to procure the next on-call architectural contract

without a gap in service.

Personnel in substantially similar titles within agency:
Architect 1, Architect 3, Architect Intern, Assistant Architect, Landmarks Preservationist, Landmarks Preservationist 2 Headcount of personnel in substantially similar titles within agency: 14

Agency: Department of Parks and Recreation Vendor: Karen Bausman + Architects

Description of services: Architectural Design Services for

projects = \$4,000,000 Method of renewal/extension the agency intends to utilize:

Amendment Extension New start date of the proposed renewed/extended contract:

New end date of the proposed renewed/extended contract: 5/1/2015

Modifications sought to the nature of services performed under the contract: No Cost Extension Reason(s) the agency intends to renew/extend the contract: In

order to procure the next on-call architectural contract without a gap in service.

Personnel in substantially similar titles within agency:
Architect 1, Architect 3, Architect Intern, Assistant Architect,

Landmarks Preservationist, Landmarks Preservationist 2 Headcount of personnel in substantially similar titles within agency: 14

Agency: Department of Parks and Recreation Vendor: Perkins + Will

Description of services: Architectural Design Services for

projects = \$4,000,000 Method of renewal/extension the agency intends to utilize: Amendment Extension

New start date of the proposed renewed/extended contract:

New end date of the proposed renewed/extended contract: 5/1/2015 Modifications sought to the nature of services performed

under the contract: No Cost Extension

Reason(s) the agency intends to renew/extend the contract: In order to procure the next on-call architectural contract

without a gap in service.

Personnel in substantially similar titles within agency:
Architect 1, Architect 3, Architect Intern, Assistant Architect, Landmarks Preservationist, Landmarks Preservationist 2 Headcount of personnel in substantially similar titles within agency: 14

Agency: Department of Parks and Recreation Vendor: Handel Architects, LLP

Description of services: Architectural Design Services for

projects = \$4,000,000 Method of renewal/extension the agency intends to utilize: Amendment Extension

New start date of the proposed renewed/extended contract:

New end date of the proposed renewed/extended contract:

6/1/2015 Modifications sought to the nature of services performed

under the contract: No Cost Extension $Reason(\mathbf{s})$ the agency intends to renew/extend the contract: In order to procure the next on-call architectural contract

without a gap in service.
Personnel in substantially similar titles within agency: Architect 1, Architect 3, Architect Intern, Assistant Architect Landmarks Preservationist, Landmarks Preservationist 2 Headcount of personnel in substantially similar titles within agency: 14

● f13

DORON

PHILIP

YEDIDIAH N

56057

\$32321.0000

12627

52314

PARKS AND RECREATION

■ NOTICE

Office of Management and Budget (OMB) New York City Economic Development Corporation (NYCEDC) New York City Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR)

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT DISASTER RECOVERY (CDBG-DR)

COMBINED FINDING OF NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACT AND NOTICE OF INTENT TO REQUEST RELEASE OF FUNDS

This Notice shall satisfy two separate but related procedural requirements for activities to be undertaken by the City of New York.

PINCHAS

PIPITONE

REQUEST FOR RELEASE OF FUNDS

The New York City Office of Management and Budget (NYCOMB) is the Responsible Entity (RE) for environmental reviews conducted under the CDBG-DR Program. On or about February 17, 2014, the City will submit a request to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) for the release of CDBG-DR funds authorized by the "Disaster Relief Appropriations Act, 2013" (Public Law 113-2) to undertake the reconstruction of the Rockaway Beach Boardwalk and related improvements in the borough of Queens, New York City. In October 2012, Hurricane Sandy damaged most of the approximately 4.7-mile length of the Rockaway Boardwalk. The New York City Department of Parks and Recreation would reconstruct the boardwalk between Beach 20th and Beach 126th Streets, would provide structured access to the beach between Beach 126th and Beach 149th Streets over new dunes currently being constructed by the United States Army Corps of Engineers, and would restore and enhance existing dunes between Beach 9th and Beach 20th Streets, including constructing atgrade access through the dunes.

FINDING OF NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACT

The City has determined that the proposed project will have no significant impact on the human environment. Therefore, an Environmental Impact Statement under the National Environmental Policy Act of 1969 (NEPA) is not required. Additional project information is contained in the Environmental Review Record (ERR) and Environmental Assessment (EA) on file with Mr. Calvin Johnson, Assistant Director, New York City Office of Management and Budget, 255 Greenwich Street, 7th Floor, New York, NY 10007, (212) 788-6024 and may be examined or copied weekdays 10:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Any individual, group, or agency may submit written comments to NYCOMB at the address listed above. All comments received before February 16, 2014 will be considered by OMB prior to authorizing submission of a request for release of funds. Those wishing to comment should specify which part of this Notice they are addressing.

RELEASE OF FUNDS

NYCOMB certifies to HUD that Dean Fuleihan in his capacity as Certifying Officer of the CDBG-DR Program consents to accept the jurisdiction of the Federal Courts if an action is brought to enforce responsibilities in relation to the environmental review process and that these responsibilities have been satisfied. HUD's approval of the certification satisfies its responsibilities under NEPA and related laws and authorities, and allows OMB to use CDBG-DR funds.

OBJECTIONS TO RELEASE OF FUNDS

HUD will consider objections to its release of funds and the NYCOMB's certification for a period of fifteen days following its actual receipt of the request only if they are on one of the following bases: (a) the certification was not executed by the Certifying Officer of OMB; (b) OMB has omitted a step or failed to make a decision or finding required by HUD regulations at 24 CFR Part 58; (c) the grant recipient or other participants in the project have committed funds or incurred costs not authorized by 24 CFR Part 58 before approval of a release of funds by HUD; or (d) another Federal agency acting pursuant to 40 CFR Part 1504 has submitted a written finding that the project is unsatisfactory from the standpoint of environmental quality. Objections must be prepared and submitted in accordance with the required procedures (24 CFR Part 58) and shall be addressed to: Tennille Parker, Disaster Recovery and Special Issues Division, Office of Block Grant Assistant, HUD, 451 7th Street SW, Rm. 7272, Washington, DC 20410. Potential objectors should contact HUD to verify the actual last day of the objection period.

City of New York, Office of Management and Budget, Dean Fuleihan, Director Date: January 31, 2014

APPOINTED

RESIGNED

RESIGNED

YES

NO

\$73943.0000

\$41101.0000

j31-f14

01/21/14

01/12/14

01/01/14

YES

BETTY 52304 \$40289.0000 RETIRED 01/17/14 POWELL NO CHANGES IN PERSONNEL RAMONA т 20246 \$58915.0000 DECEASED NO 01/12/14 REID TANISHA \$31828,0000 RICHARDS 10104 APPOINTED NO 01/21/14 APPOINTED ROBINSON JOSEPH 10104 \$31828.0000 01/21/14 NO HRA/DEPT OF SOCIAL SERVICES ROMAIN KARTA 10104 \$31828.0000 APPOINTED NO 01/21/14 FOR PERIOD ENDING 01/31/14 ROSEBOROUGH SHERRIE 10104 \$31828.0000 APPOINTED NO 01/21/14 TITLE SAUNDERS ISANNAH 10104 \$36602.0000 APPOINTED NO 01/03/14 NAME NUM SALARY ACTION PROV EFF DATE SHMAYENIK BRONISLA 10056 \$66596.0000 INCREASE 01/21/14 YES GIL-FREDERICK SIIDE \$40290.0000 INCREASE SIWAZURI AISHA 10104 \$31828.0000 APPOINTED NO 01/21/14 GTL-FREDERICK \$40224 0000 APPOINTED SIIDE Α 52304 NO 01/12/14 HERBERT 56058 \$63598.0000 INCREASE YES 01/21/14 SMITH RESIGNED GREEN ZEV 13632 \$89393.0000 NO 01/22/14 SHAREZ GLADYS 52304 \$40224.0000 DISMISSED 01/14/14 NO JACKSON LAVENA 01/21/14 \$35740.0000 RESIGNED THOMAS TIFFANY 52314 NO 01/16/14 JIMENEZ APPOINTED YOLANDA В 10026 \$192198.0000 YES 01/20/14 TILLERY GERALDIN S 10104 \$37240.0000 INCREASE 01/21/14 NO JOSEPH TIFFANY Α 31113 \$49608,0000 APPOINTED NO 01/12/14 TILLERY GERALDIN S 10251 \$35285.0000 APPOINTED NO 01/21/14 APPOINTED YES 01/12/14 TUCKER ZENOBIA S 10104 \$31828.0000 APPOINTED NO 01/21/14 LAMERS JOSEPH D 1002D \$82285,0000 RESIGNED YES 01/25/14 VALENTINE JERMAINE L 10104 \$31828.0000 APPOINTED 01/21/14 NO DECREASE LIMAGE MARIE 52304 \$32036.0000 NO 10/13/13 \$31828.0000 VASSELL DIONNE 10104 RESIGNED NO 01/10/14 LITTLE SHAMSIDE D SHAWNYA INCREASE 01/12/14 WALLS DANTE 10251 \$31852.0000 RESIGNED NO 01/04/14 QIONG 07/29/12 LIU 52304 \$32997.0000 DECREASE NO 12/01/13 WERNOW SHANA 12627 \$68466.0000 APPOINTED NO 01/21/14 LY THANH 52316 \$58947.0000 INCREASE NO WILKINSON-GHATT BETTY 10124 \$50694.0000 RETIRED NO 01/17/14 MAJESTIC CHRISTIN INCREASE 01/12/14 WILLIAMS REGINA L 10020 \$76701.0000 INCREASE YES 01/21/14 MARTIN NATASHA Z 52304 \$40224.0000 RESIGNED NO 01/19/14 APPOINTED WILLIAMS REGINA 31118 \$64424.0000 NO 01/21/14 BEATRICE RESIGNED 01/22/14 MARTINEZ 10124 \$45978.0000 NO WILLIAMS-TAYLOR DARLENE 52304 \$40224.0000 RETIRED NO 01/15/14 MCCLYMONT 56058 INCREASE YES 01/21/14 WILSON CHERRELL M 31113 \$34977.0000 APPOINTED NO 01/12/14 MOORE-HAMPTON 01/22/14 BETTY 52313 \$64627,0000 RETIRED NO JIAQING \$36602.0000 RESIGNED 10104 NO 01/17/14 NAUDE ALICE 10026 \$81000.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/02/14 P WYCHE DOLLTE RETTRED 01/11/14 10124 \$46188.0000 JUANITA 01/15/14 NORRIS APPOINTED KATISHA K 10104 \$31828.0000 NO 01/21/14 DEPT. OF HOMELESS SERVICES OLAKU OLUMUYIW O 31113 \$41167.0000 INCREASE NO 01/12/14 FOR PERIOD ENDING 01/31/14 APPOINTED 01/12/14 OLAKU OLUMUYIW O TITLE PANIAGUA GISELLE 56058 \$52457 0000 INCREASE YES 01/21/14 NAME NUM ACTION EFF DATE SALARY PROV PANIAGUA GISELLE 10104 \$36602.0000 APPOINTED NO 01/21/14 AGAYEVA ZORTAT 12627 \$80000.0000 APPOINTED 01/12/14 YES APPOINTED 01/21/14 \$52457.0000 ALMONTE ANNELIEE A 56058 APPOINTED YES 01/12/14 PATTERSON DASHAWN D 10251 \$35285.0000 APPOINTED NO 01/21/14

BENYEHUDAH

IIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII							
BROWN	DELILAH		52279	\$64424.0000	INCREASE	YES	12/29/13
BROWN	DELILAH	L	52275	\$58482.0000	APPOINTED	NO	12/29/13
DUNMEYER	NATASHA		70817	\$54123.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/19/14
GELLER	JEFFREY	С	12627	\$68466.0000	RESIGNED	NO	07/25/12
GOEINGS-ROCK	VALERIE		31113	\$40224.0000	APPOINTED	YES	05/13/12
GUTKOVICH	ALEXANDE	N	10056	\$102752.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/12/14
LOPEZ	IRIS		70810	\$30260.0000	DISMISSED	NO	10/20/13
LUC	PASCALE	J	56057	\$37169.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/12/14
NICHOLAS	DANIEL		1002A	\$68466.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/20/14
NOBLES	GAIL	A	52304	\$34977.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/12/14
ORTIZ	JORGE	A	70817	\$54123.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/19/14
TAYLOR WILLIAMS	GILBERT	A	94493 70817	\$205180.0000 \$47093.0000	APPOINTED PROMOTED	YES NO	01/12/14 01/12/14 11/17/13
WILLIAMS	LAQUAN					NO	11/1//13
			FOR PE	TMENT OF CORRECT: RIOD ENDING 01/3			
NAME		_	TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
ALLEYNE JR.	ERIC	L	70410	\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/21/14
ALVAREZ	NICHOLAS		70410	\$43378.0000	TERMINATED	NO	01/09/14
BATSON	BENJAMIN	s	50910	\$65897.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/05/14
BECKLES	TIFFANY		70410	\$39755.0000	RESIGNED	NO	10/04/12
BYRD	TAMARA		70410	\$43378.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/17/14
CALHOUN	DARRYL		70410	\$46785.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/07/14
CHATMAN	ADORA		50910	\$42.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/05/14
DANCLAR	KENYATTA		70410	\$46785.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/11/14
DUMAS	EBONY	M	70410	\$46785.0000	TERMINATED	NO	01/08/14
FUENTES	RONILO		90698	\$198.8800	APPOINTED	NO	01/21/14
GANDOLFO	DONNA		70410	\$39755.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/08/14
JOHNSON	JOANNE		50310	\$42820.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14
JONES	JERRY	D	81801	\$29184.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14
KEMPEN	JESSE		70410	\$39755.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/08/14
KING	KASSANDR	P	30087	\$88000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/14/14
KITTRELL	JAMES		70410	\$76488.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/23/14
LETIZIA	RALPH	A	70410	\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/16/14
LIPSCOMB	VERONICA		70410	\$76488.0000	DECEASED	NO	01/14/14
MARTE	RANDY	S	70410 70410 70410	\$39755.0000	RESIGNED	NO NO	01/10/14
MCCABE OCASIO	JAMES MARLENE		70410	\$39755.0000 \$46785.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	NO	01/23/14 01/22/14
PORTER	ALLISON		70410	\$76488.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/01/14
PRATT	JAMILA		70410	\$43378.0000	TERMINATED	NO	01/11/14
RAMOS	ALEX		70410	\$39755.0000	RESIGNED	NO	12/30/13
RANA	AMAN		70410	\$39755.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/07/14
ROBINSON	QUAWON		70410	\$43378.0000	TERMINATED	NO	01/09/14
ROBLES	LUIS		70410	\$39755.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/08/14
RODRIGUEZ	JANIELLE	s	70410	\$39755.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/21/14
SAFRAN	RACHEL		52110	\$42.1000	APPOINTED	YES	01/23/14
SANDY	MICHAEL	м	70410	\$43378.0000	TERMINATED	NO	01/10/14
SEELEY-HAY	ANGELA		50910	\$65897.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/05/14
SOKUNBI	BIDEMI	S	81801	\$29184.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/13/14
VACA	JOHN		70410	\$76488.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/20/14
XENAKIS	GEORGE		92225	\$237.1600	INCREASE	YES	01/15/14
XENAKIS	GEORGE		90698	\$209.1200	APPOINTED	NO	01/15/14
			P	UBLIC ADVOCATE			
				RIOD ENDING 01/3	1/14		
NAME ACOSTA	LAURA	_	<u>NUM</u> 94327	<u>SALARY</u> \$85000.0000	ACTION INCREASE	PROV YES	EFF DATE 01/12/14
COLLINS	WAYNE	M	94508	\$55000.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/12/14
KHAN	MUHAMMAD		94501	\$130000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14
MALAVE	ISMAEL	G	60809	\$90000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14
MALEGIANNAKIS	MICHAEL		94496	\$12.5000	RESIGNED	YES	12/31/13
MERRITT	JEFF	S R	94502	\$56250.0000 \$85000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/01/14
NEWMARK NORVELL	STEVEN WILEY	J	94498 94506	\$85000.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
SLEEPER-OCONNEL WILLIAMS	DOMINIC	C	60809 94501	\$85000.0000 \$115000.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
				CITY COUNCIL	1 /1 4		
			TITLE	RIOD ENDING 01/3			
NAME ACOSTA	IVAN	C	<u>NUM</u> 94074	\$40500.0000	ACTION APPOINTED	YES	01/21/14
ADAMS AQUINO	AMELIA GENESIS	F E	94056 94074	\$90000.0000 \$25000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/15/14
BAMBA	AICHA	A	94074	\$25000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/02/14
CASTALDI-MICCA	DANIELLE		94381	\$70304.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/23/14
CASTORINA JR	RONALD	н	94074	\$15000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/01/14
CHATZINOFF	TOVA		94074	\$18000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/02/14
CHENEY	BRENDAN	D	94435	\$67600.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/18/14
FOOTER	BRIAN		94381	\$40000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/25/14
FUNG	LAI WAH	D	94074	\$25000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/15/14
GILKEY	JAMES		94074	\$45000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/23/14
GONZALEZ	KRISTINA	М	94074	\$15900.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14
LEON	CELESTIN		94074	\$28000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/02/14
LIGHTBODY	DEBBIE	ĸ	94074	\$42000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/02/14
LUCKETT	DIERRA		94074	\$30000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/14
MARTINEZ	MADELINE	E	94074	\$35000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/14
MATOS	MARIA		94074	\$40000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/02/14
MEDINA	ALEXANDR	G	94074	\$15834.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14
MILLER	JANA	L	94074	\$47000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/23/14
MORALES NAZAAR	LIONEL AHMED	Н	94074 94074	\$30500.0000 \$17520.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/02/14 01/02/14
NOEL	MITCH		94074	\$32500.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/14
NWAOKOCHA	ELIJAH		94074	\$10950.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/14/14
PAIGE	MARGARET		94074	\$63685.0000	RETIRED	YES	01/14/14
PATTERSON	BRANDON		94074	\$30000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/18/14
PEARLSTEIN	DANIEL	N	94074	\$55000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/02/14
PEREZ	CARMEN		94074	\$2090.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/14
PRINCE-MODESTE	CANDACE	E	94074	\$60000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14
RONAN	ANDREW	P	94074	\$50000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/19/14
SCATTAGLIA	ANTHONY	M	94074	\$18200.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/02/14
SEDGWICK	HARRIET	B	30183	\$33280.0000	RESIGNED		01/21/14
TSANG	WAI PO	W	94074 30183	\$12000.0000 \$58000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/14/14 01/15/14
VALENZUELA WORTHINGTON	SARA KEVIN	L	94074	\$37000.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/15/14
				TMENT FOR THE AG			
NAME			TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
BARBASH	GARY	В	10084	\$89632.0000	RETIRED	YES	06/03/12
BARBASH	GARY		51454	\$64848.0000	RETIRED	NO	06/03/12
CARPENTER CHONG	WANDA TZYLAI	в Y	09749 10026	\$8.0000 \$8.0000 \$153967.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	06/03/12 01/12/14 01/12/14
DE LA CRUZ DIAZ	JOSE SANTIA	•	09749 09749	\$7.2500 \$8.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	01/12/14 01/12/14 01/03/14
GADDY	DONALD		09749	\$8.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/03/14 01/12/14 07/24/13
GONZALEZ HOLDER	JEAN		52441 52441	\$2.6500 \$2.6500	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/12/14
JOSEPH MARZAN	MARIA	•	09749 09749	\$8.0000 \$8.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/12/14 01/12/14
MATTHEWS MOORE	ERNESTIN CARMEN		52441 09749	\$2.6500 \$8.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/05/14 01/12/14
OMBLER	NORMA	J	52441	\$2.6500	APPOINTED	YES	01/05/14
PERRY	IRENE	B	56057	\$39775.0000	RETIRED	YES	01/24/14
POSILLICO	FRANK		09749	\$8.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14
ROSS	KATHERIN		09749	\$8.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14
ROSS	RUTH	N	52441	\$2.6500	RESIGNED	YES	02/07/13
ST. SURIN	GUSTAVE		09749	\$8.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/01/14
CULTURAL AFFAIRS							
			TITLE	RIOD ENDING 01/3	1/14		
NAME CHUNG	SEHEE	_	<u>NUM</u> 60495	<u>SALARY</u> \$45572.0000	ACTION RESIGNED	PROV YES	01/12/14
MEYERS TOY	ANTHONY SAMANTHA		60495 60495	\$46500.0000 \$47500.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/12/14 01/12/14
VAN ANDEN	SARAH	E	60495	\$25.4500	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14

		FINANC	CIAL INFO SVCS AC	GENCY		
			RIOD ENDING 01/3	1/14		
NAME		TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	_PROV_	EFF DATE
IULIANO	VINCENT	10050	\$107000.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/21/14
ROWNTREE	DONNA M		\$164129.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/12/14
		OFF OF P	AYROLL ADMINISTR	ATION		
		FOR PE	RIOD ENDING 01/3	1/14		
		TITLE				
NAME		_NUM_	SALARY	ACTION	_PROV_	EFF DATE
NG	JONATHAN C		\$60000.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/16/14
NIDHAN	ANDRE H		\$45358.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/19/14
RAMSAY	NADINE NADINE	1002A 10251	\$63111.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14
RAMSAY	NADINE	10251	\$52966.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14
		EQUAL E	MPLOY PRACTICES	COMM		
			RIOD ENDING 01/3	1/14		
		TITLE				
NAME HEARN	CIERA T	<u>NUM</u> 21744	<u>SALARY</u> \$77500.0000	ACTION APPOINTED	<u>PROV</u> YES	01/12/14
			4			,,
			LIMOUSINE COMMIS			
		FOR PE	RIOD ENDING 01/3	1/14		
NAME		NUM	SALARY	_ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
ALLEN	RONALD J		\$17.7000	APPOINTED	YES	01/21/14
GLOVER	SHAMICA J	10605	\$16.8000	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14
GOWDAR	PUSHAPAR K		\$20.3400	INCREASE	YES	01/12/14
KOWLESSAR	KEISHA A		\$17.7000	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14
MAKRIS MARTINEZ JR	PINELOPI M MIGUEL H		\$13.1400 \$13.1400	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/21/14 01/12/14
MARTINEZ JR OSIBODU	DAVID O		\$13.1400 \$17.7000	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14
PIPITONE	PHILIP	35116	\$39205.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/12/14
SYED	JAMAL	35116	\$34695.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/12/14
VARGAS	CAESAR	35116	\$39205.0000	RESIGNED	NO	01/12/14
			LIC SERVICE CORP			
			RIOD ENDING 01/3	1/14		
173.16T		TITLE NUM	CATADY	A CITE CAT	PPOT	EDE D. 00
NAME APONTE	LYDIA	10209	<u>SALARY</u> \$10.3600	ACTION RESIGNED	_PROV_ YES	01/21/14
BERKELEY	LATOYA K		\$8.5000	APPOINTED	YES	09/11/13
CESPEDES	BRENDA J		\$8.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/13
FLORES	JESSE C		\$9.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/08/13
FRANCIS	EUGENIE B	10209	\$9.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/01/13
		OFFICE	OF LABOR RELATION	ONS		
			RIOD ENDING 01/3			
		TITLE				
NAME		_NUM_	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
JONES	SHIRLEY	10251	\$41422.0000	RETIRED	NO	01/16/14
LINN	ROBERT	13367	\$205180.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/21/14
		*******	DIGITAL GOVERNMENT	037		
			RIGHTS COMMISSIC RIOD ENDING 01/3			
		TITLE	KIOD ENDING 01/3	1/14		
NAME		NUM_	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
BRYANT	CHARLENE L	55018	\$41627.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/21/14
GATON	ESMERALD M		\$47871.0000	RESIGNED	YES	01/19/14
			YOUTH & COMM DEV RIOD ENDING 01/3:			
		TITLE		_,		
NAME BRANCH	PRIBCIA	NUM ECOEO	<u>SALARY</u> \$52457.0000	ACTION RESIGNED	PROV	<u>EFF DATE</u> 01/10/14
BRANCH CHONG	FELESIA TZYLAI Y	56058 95577	\$192198.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/10/14
CUNNINGHAM	MICHELLE E	1002C	\$68875.0000	DECREASE	YES	01/12/14
LYNN-LOGUE	CHRISTOP R		\$55034.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/12/14
MOREL WHITE	AIDA C ANDRE D	1002C 10022	\$50000.0000 \$92000.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES NO	01/21/14 01/15/14
WHILE	ANDRE D	10022	\$32000.0000	INCREASE	NO	01/13/14
		BOARD O	F ELECTION POLL	WORKERS		
			RIOD ENDING 01/3	1/14		
NAME		TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	_PROV_	EFF DATE
ACEVEDO	DORIANNE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
ACOSTA	DECHANIR M		\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
ADAMS	IRENE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
ALAM ALEXANDER	WASI M TEKORA M		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
ALMONTE	ELISA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/16/14
AMPARO	XAVIER	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
ANDERSON ANTOINE	ISIS O RACHELLE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/13/14
ARIAS	ALVANIA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
ATANMO	ONYI	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
BARBER BATES	RASHAAD J LALEITIA L	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
BATTLE	MARCELO	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
BEAN	MICHAEL S	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
BECK	RAYMOND L DORIANN S		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
BEEBE BEGUM	DORIANN S SALIMA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/16/14 01/21/14
BEGUM	SHAHANA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
BELTON-PARKER	MONIQUE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/14
BENNETT BERNARD	CRAIG GLENISE V	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
BLAKNEY	GLENISE V DANIELLE A		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
BOYCE	DWAYNE W	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/23/14
BOYD	JOSPER C	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
BRACEY BRANSON	RONYA T DAPHNEA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
BROWN	DAMIEN O	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
BROWN	MICHELLE D	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
CABAN	GREGORY L	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
CAINES CALO	CHRISTOP SANDRA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
CAMACHO	JOSE A		\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/17/14
CAMPBELL	LATOYA R	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14

LATE NOTICE

QUEENS BOROUGH PRESIDENT

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

In accordance with Section 241 of the New York City Charter, The Queens Borough Board will hold a public hearing on Thursday, February 20th, 2014, starting at 9:30 A.M. The hearing will be held in Room 200 in Queens Borough Hall, 120-55 Queens Boulevard, Kew Gardens.

This hearing is to obtain the views and recommendations of the community boards within the borough, residents of the borough and others with substantial interests in the borough on the proposals contained in the preliminary budget and on the capital and service needs of the borough.

Those wishing to testify can register to speak by following the steps outlined on the website www.queensbp.org under the budget section between the hours of 9:00 A.M. and 5:00 P.M. until Friday, February 14th at 5:00 P.M. After that time, speakers will be added to the end of the list, on a first come first served basis. Fifteen of your written testimony must be provided at the time of the hearing.

READER'S GUIDE

The City Record (CR) is published each business day and includes notices of proposed New York City procurement actions, contract awards, and other procurement-related information. Solicitation notices for most procurements valued at or above \$100,000 for information technology and for construction and construction related services, above \$50,000 for other services, and above \$25,000 for other goods are published for at least one day. Other types of procurements, such as sole source, require notice in The City Record for five consecutive days. Unless otherwise specified, the agencies and offices listed are open for business Monday through Friday from 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M., except on legal holidays.

NOTICE TO ALL NEW YORK CITY CONTRACTORS

The New York State Constitution ensures that all laborers, workers or mechanics employed by a contractor or subcontractor doing public work are to be paid the same wage rate that prevails in the trade where the public work is being done. Additionally, New York State Labor Law §§ 220 and 230 provide that a contractor or subcontractor doing public work in construction or building service must pay its employees no less than the prevailing wage. Section 6-109 (the Living Wage Law) of the New York City Administrative Code also provides for a "living wage", as well as prevailing wage, to be paid to workers employed by City contractors in certain occupations. The Comptroller of the City of New York is mandated to enforce prevailing wage. Contact the NYC Comptroller's Office at www.comptroller.nyc.gov, and click on Prevailing Wage Schedules to view rates.

CONSTRUCTION/CONSTRUCTION SERVICES OR CONSTRUCTION-RELATED SERVICES

The City of New York is committed to achieving excellence in the design and construction of its capital program, and building on the tradition of innovation in architecture and engineering that has contributed to the City's prestige as a global destination.

VENDOR ENROLLMENT APPLICATION

New York City procures approximately \$17 billion worth of goods, services, construction and construction-related services every year. The NYC Procurement Policy Board Rules require that agencies primarily solicit from established mailing lists called bidder/proposer lists. Registration for these lists is free of charge. To register for these lists, prospective suppliers should fill out and submit the NYC-FMS Vendor Enrollment application, which can be found online at www.nyc.gov/selltonyc. To request a paper copy of the application, or if you are uncertain whether you have already submitted an application, call the Vendor Enrollment Center at (212) 857-1680.

SELLING TO GOVERNMENT TRAINING WORKSHOP

New and experienced vendors are encouraged to register for a free training course on how to do business with New York City. "Selling to Government" workshops are conducted by the Department of Small Business Services at 110 William Street, New York, NY 10038. Sessions are convened on the second Tuesday of each month from 10:00A.M. to 12:00 P.M. For more information, and to register, call (212) 618-8845 or visit www.nyc.gov/html/sbs/nycbiz and click on Summary of Services, followed by Selling to Government.

PRE-QUALIFIED LISTS

New York City procurement policy permits agencies to develop and solicit from pre-qualified lists of vendors, under prescribed circumstances. When an agency decides to develop a pre-qualified list, criteria for pre-qualification must be clearly explained in the solicitation and notice of the opportunity to pre-qualify for that solicitation must be published in at least five issues of the CR. Information and qualification questionnaires for inclusion on such lists may be obtained directly from the Agency Chief Contracting Officer at each agency (see Vendor Information Manual). A completed qualification questionnaire may be submitted to an Agency Chief Contracting Officer at any time, unless otherwise indicated, and action (approval or denial) shall be taken by the agency within 90 days from the date of submission. Any denial or revocation of pre-qualified status can be appealed to the Office of Administrative Trials and Hearings (OATH). Section 3-10 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules describes the criteria for the general use of pre-qualified lists. For information regarding specific pre-qualified lists, please visit www.nyc.gov/selltonyc.

NON-MAYORAL ENTITIES

The following agencies are not subject to Procurement Policy Board Rules and do not follow all of the above procedures: City University, Department of Education, Metropolitan Transportation Authority, Health & Hospitals Corporation, and the Housing Authority. Suppliers interested in applying for inclusion on bidders lists for Non-Mayoral entities should contact these entities directly at the addresses given in the Vendor Information Manual.

PUBLIC ACCESS CENTER

The Public Access Center is available to suppliers and the public as a central source for supplier-related information through on-line computer access. The Center is located at 253 Broadway, 9th floor, in lower Manhattan, and is open Monday through Friday from 9:30 A.M. to 5:00 P.M., except on legal holidays. For more information, contact the Mayor's Office of Contract Services at (212) 341-0933 or visit www.nvc.gov/mocs.

ATTENTION: NEW YORK CITY MINORITY AND WOMEN-OWNED BUSINESS ENTERPRISES

Join the growing number of Minority and Women-Owned Business Enterprises (M/WBEs) that are competing for New York City's business. In order to become certified for the program, your company must substantiate that it: (1) is at least fifty-one percent (51%) owned, operated and controlled by a minority or woman and (2) is either located in New York City or has a significant tie to New York City's business community. To obtain a copy of the certification application and to learn more about this program, contact the Department of Small Business Services at (212) 513-6311 or visit www.nyc.gov/sbs and click on M/WBE Certification and Access.

PROMPT PAYMENT

It is the policy of the City of New York to pay its bills promptly. The Procurement Policy Board Rules generally require that the City pay its bills within 30 days after the receipt of a proper invoice. The City pays interest on all late invoices. However, there are certain types of payments that are not eligible for interest; these are listed in Section 4-06 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules. The Comptroller and OMB determine the interest rate on late payments twice a year: in January and in July.

PROCUREMENT POLICY BOARD RULES

ACCO Agency Chief Contracting Officer

The Rules may also be accessed on the City's website at www.nyc.gov/selltonyc

COMMON ABBREVIATIONS USED IN THE CR

The CR contains many abbreviations. Listed below are simple explanations of some of the most common ones appearing in the CR:

11000	rigoney emer contracting emeer
AMT	Amount of Contract
CSB	Competitive Sealed Bid including multi-step
CSP	Competitive Sealed Proposal including multi-st
CR	The City Record newspaper
DP	Demonstration Project
DUE	Bid/Proposal due date; bid opening date
\mathbf{EM}	Emergency Procurement
FCRC	Franchise and Concession Review Committee
IFB	Invitation to Bid
IG	Intergovernmental Purchasing
LBE	Locally Based Business Enterprise
M/WBE	Minority/Women's Business Enterprise
NA	Negotiated Acquisition
OLB	Award to Other Than Lowest Responsive
	Bidder/Proposer
PIN	Procurement Identification Number
PPB	Procurement Policy Board
PQL	Pre-qualified Vendors List
RFEI	Request for Expressions of Interest
RFI	Request for Information
RFP	Request for Proposals
RFQ	Request for Qualifications
SS	Sole Source Procurement
ST/FED	Subject to State and/or Federal requirements

KEY TO METHODS OF SOURCE SELECTION

CSB

The Procurement Policy Board (PPB) of the City of New York has by rule defined the appropriate methods of source selection for City procurement and reasons justifying their use. The CR procurement notices of many agencies include an abbreviated reference to the source selection method utilized. The following is a list of those methods and the abbreviations used:

> Competitive Sealed Bidding including multi-step Special Case Solicitations/Summary of

	1
	Circumstances:
CSP	Competitive Sealed Proposal including multi-step
CP/1	Specifications not sufficiently definite
CP/2	Judgement required in best interest of City
CP/3	Testing required to evaluate
CB/PQ/4	
CP/PQ/4	CSB or CSP from Pre-qualified Vendor List/
	Advance qualification screening needed
DP	Demonstration Project
SS	Sole Source Procurement/only one source
RS	Procurement from a Required Source/ST/FED
NA	Negotiated Acquisition
	For ongoing construction project only:
NA/8	Compelling programmatic needs
NA/9	New contractor needed for changed/additional
	work
NA/10	Change in scope, essential to solicit one or limited

number of contractors

NA/11	Immediate successor contractor required due to
	termination/default
	For Legal services only:
NA/12	Specialized legal devices needed; CSP not
	advantageous
WA	Solicitation Based on Waiver/Summary of
	Circumstances (Client Services / CSB or CSP only)
WA1	Prevent loss of sudden outside funding
WA2	Existing contractor unavailable/immediate need
WA3	Unsuccessful efforts to contract/need continues
IG	Intergovernmental Purchasing (award only)
IG/F	Federal
IG/S	State
IG/O	Other
\mathbf{EM}	Emergency Procurement (award only):
	An unforeseen danger to:
EM/A	Life
EM/B	Safety
EM/C	Property
EM/D	A necessary service
\mathbf{AC}	Accelerated Procurement/markets with significant
	short-term price fluctuations
SCE	Service Contract Extension/insufficient time;
	necessary service; fair price
	Award to Other Than Lowest Responsible &
	Responsive Bidder or Proposer/Reason
	(award only)
OLB/a	anti-apartheid preference
OLB/b	local vendor preference
	-

HOW TO READ CR PROCUREMENT NOTICES

OLB/c recycled preference

OLB/d other: (specify)

Procurement notices in the CR are arranged by alphabetically listed Agencies, and within Agency, by Division if any. The notices for each Agency (or Division) are further divided into three subsections: Solicitations, Awards; and Lists & Miscellaneous notices. Each of these subsections separately lists notices pertaining to Goods, Services, or Construction.

Notices of Public Hearings on Contract Awards appear at the end of the Procurement Section.

At the end of each Agency (or Division) listing is a paragraph giving the specific address to contact to secure, examine and/or to submit bid or proposal documents, forms, plans, specifications, and other information, as well as where bids will be publicly opened and read. This address should be used for the purpose specified unless a different one is given in the individual notice. In that event, the directions in the individual notice should be followed.

The following is a SAMPLE notice and an explanation of the notice format used by the CR.

SAMPLE NOTICE:

POLICE

m27-30

DEPARTMENT OF YOUTH SERVICES

■ SOLICITATIONS

Services (Other Than Human Services)

BUS SERVICES FOR CITY YOUTH PROGRAM - Competitive Sealed Bids- PIN# 056020000293 - DUE 04-21-03 AT 11:00 A.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

NYPD, Contract Administration Unit, 51 Chambers Street, Room 310, New

York, NY 10007, Manuel Cruz (646) 610-5225

York, NY 10007. Manuel Cruz (646) 610-5225.		
ITEM	EXPLANATION	
POLICE DEPARTMENT	Name of contracting agency	
DEPARTMENT OF YOUTH SERVICES	Name of contracting division	
■ SOLICITATIONS	Type of Procurement action	
Services (Other Than Human Services)	Category of procurement	
BUS SERVICES FOR CITY YOUTH PROGRAM	Short Title	
CSB	Method of source selection	
PIN # 056020000293	Procurement identification number	
DUE 04-21-03 AT 11:00 am	Bid submission due 4-21-03 by 11:00 am; bid opening date/time is the same.	
Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents; etc.	Paragraph at the end of Agency Division listing providing Agency contact information	
	NYPD, Contract Administration Unit 51 Chambers Street, Room 310 New York, NY 10007. Manuel Cruz (646) 610-5225.	
•	Indicates New Ad	

Date that notice appears in The City